# **Guide to the Walter Lowenfels Papers**

# YCAL MSS 367



by Andrea Benefiel and Molly Wheeler

May 2010

P. O. Box 208330 New Haven, CT 06520-8330 (203) 432-2977 beinecke.library@yale.edu http://beinecke.library.yale.edu/

# **Table of Contents**

Collection Overview	. 3
Requesting Instructions	. 3
Administrative Information	. 4
Immediate Source of Acquisition	4
Conditions Governing Access	
Conditions Governing Use	
Preferred Citation	. 4
Processing Information	. 4
Associated Materials	. 4
Biographical Note	. 4
Scope and Contents	. 6
Arrangement	. 6
Collection Contents	
Series I: Correspondence, 1920-1979	. 7
General Correspondence, 1925-1976	. 7
Correspondence by Subject, 1935-1975	34
Third-Party Correspondence, 1920-1979	35
Series II: Writings, 1926-1976	39
Series III: Writings of Others, 1941-1976	54
Writings by Author, 1941-1976	54
Writings by Unknown Authors, 1966-1974	68
Series IV: Photographs, 1897-1975	72
Photographs of Lowenfels and Family, 1897-1975	72
Photographs of Others and Places, 1930-1971	72
Series V: Other Papers, 1931-1976	74
Series VI: Printed Material, 1925-1976	
Printed Material about Walter Lowenfels, 1925-1976	
Other Printed Material, 1927-1976	
Oversize, 1946-1975	
Restricted Fragile Materials, 1920s-1970s	86
Restricted Fragile Materials Oversize, 1920s-1970s	87
Selected Search Terms	88

# **Collection Overview**

- REPOSITORY: Beinecke Rare Book and Manuscript Library P. O. Box 208330 New Haven, CT 06520-8330 (203) 432-2977 beinecke.library@yale.edu http://beinecke.library.yale.edu/
- CALL NUMBER: YCAL MSS 367
  - CREATOR: Lowenfels, Walter, 1897-1976
    - TITLE: Walter Lowenfels papers
    - **DATES:** 1897–1979
  - **BULK DATES:** 1930–1976
- **PHYSICAL DESCRIPTION:** 85.72 linear feet (184 boxes)
  - LANGUAGE: Chiefly in English, some writings in Russian, Spanish, and French.

**SUMMARY:** The Walter Lowenfels Papers document the life and work of the writer, journalist, editor, activist, and member of the Communist Party USA, Walter Lowenfels. The papers consist of correspondence, writings, writings of others, photographs, personal papers, printed material, and other papers spanning the years 1897-1979, with the bulk of the material dating from 1930-1976. Correspondence, writings, and writings of others comprise the bulk of the papers. The correspondence records his personal and professional relationships and chronicles his 1953 and 1954 trials for sedition and conspiracy and his publication process. Writings document Lowenfels's work as a writer, editor and anthologist, including drafts of his prose, poetry, drama, essays, and articles. The writings also document his work for the Pennsylvania edition of the Daily Worker. The writings of others reveal Lowenfels's work editing anthologies and collections of works by other writers. Photographs include snapshots of Lowenfels, his family and friends, his home and other subjects. Printed material contains clippings, tearsheets, ephemera, and other printed material concerning Lowenfels and other subjects of his interest. A small amount of personal papers includes biographical information and files on his finances and estate.

**ONLINE FINDING AID:** To cite or bookmark this finding aid, please use the following link: <u>https://</u><u>hdl.handle.net/10079/fa/beinecke.lowenfelsw</u>

# **Requesting Instructions**

To request items from this collection for use in the Beinecke Library reading room, please use the request links in the HTML version of this finding aid, available at <a href="https://hdl.handle.net/10079/fa/beinecke.lowenfelsw">https://hdl.handle.net/10079/fa/beinecke.lowenfelsw</a>.

To order reproductions from this collection, please send an email with the call number, box number(s), and folder number(s) to <u>beinecke.images@yale.edu</u>.

Key to the container abbreviations used in the PDF finding aid:

# Administrative Information

# **Immediate Source of Acquisition**

Gift of Manna Lowenfels Perpelitt, 1984.

# **Conditions Governing Access**

The materials are open for research.

Boxes 181-184: Restricted fragile material. Reference surrogates have been substituted in the main files. Consult Access Services for further information.

# **Conditions Governing Use**

The Walter Lowenfels Papers is the physical property of the Beinecke Rare Book and Manuscript Library, Yale University. Literary rights, including copyright, belong to the authors or their legal heirs and assigns. For further information, consult the appropriate curator.

# **Preferred Citation**

Walter Lowenfels Papers. Yale Collection of American Literature, Beinecke Rare Book and Manuscript Library.

# **Processing Information**

This collection includes materials previously identified by the following call numbers: Uncat ZA MSS Lowenfels, Uncat ZA MSS 317, Uncat ZA MSS 317A.

# Associated Materials

Printed material received with the collection was removed for separate cataloging and can be accessed by searching the library's online catalog.

# **Biographical Note**

Walter Lowenfels was born on May 10, 1897 in New York City. His family owned the successful butter manufacturing business Hotel Bar Butter, which provided a comfortable upbringing for Lowenfels. After graduating from preparatory school in 1914, he served in the military during World War I. Following his service, Lowenfels worked for his family's company and wrote poetry, an interest he developed while in the military. Some early poems appeared in local newspapers and in 1925 he published his first collection of poems, *Episodes & Epistles*. In 1924 Lowenfels met Lillian Apotheker, who co-funded *Episodes & Epistles*, and moved to Europe with her after he decided to focus on writing and quit the family business. They married in 1926 in Europe. The couple spent time in Florence and settled in Paris, meeting many influential writers, including Henry Miller, T.S. Eliot and Ford Madox Ford, and for a brief time lived with composer George Antheil. Lowenfels's writing was well received and he appeared in journals and little magazines, such as *transition* and *This Quarter*. Nancy Cunard admired his poetry and in 1930 published his collection

*Appolinaire: An Elegy,* through her Hours Press. In 1931, he shared *This Quarter's* Richard Aldington Poetry Prize with e.e. cummings.

While in Paris, Lowenfels met writer Michael Fraenkel. Fraenkel and Lowenfels became close friends and in 1930 co-founded the Carrefour Press. That same year, they published the pamphlet *Anonymous: The Need for Anonymity*, a manifesto that demanded total anonymity in art and in turn started the "anonymous movement." Lowenfels anonymously published through Carrefour a musical play, *U SA with Music: An Operatic Tragedy*. The play's anonymity was short-lived since he and Fraenkel were forced to reveal authorship in a 1932 plagiarism suit against composer George Gershwin for his musical *Of Thee I Sing*. Carrefour lost the case and began to identify published authors, thereby ending the anonymous movement. Lowenfels continued to write poetry and began to edit poetry of others. His interest in politics increased and his poetry began to feature his leftist political ideas, focusing on the rise of fascism in Germany and Italy. The Lowenfels' first three daughters were born in France, Michal and twins Manna and Judy.

Lowenfels and his family returned to the United States in 1934, moving to Mays Landing, New Jersey. Lowenfels returned to his father's butter business and worked alongside his brother, Albert. During that time, Lowenfels introduced new ideas to the business; he invented a new waxed paper packaging for butter and he applied date stamping to improve the butter's freshness. At night and on the weekends, he continued to write poetry. In 1937, he published *Steel 1937*, a collection of poetry commemorating the steelworkers killed by US Steel during the 1937 Little Steel strike. Following the publication, Lowenfels quit writing poetry. In 1938, he left the family business again and moved to Philadelphia where he began writing for the Pennsylvania edition of the *Daily Worker* and became increasingly involved in the Civil Rights and Communist movements. He soon became editor and held that job through 1954. His social activism and writing focused on civil and worker's rights. Through the 1940s, he sometimes worked only part-time for the paper, while also selling intercommunication devices and relying on his wife's teaching salary. The couple's family grew to four daughters. In 1951, Lowenfels suffered a heart attack and recovered fully. The same year, his family moved to a cabin in Weymouth, New Jersey.

In July of 1953, Lowenfels was arrested with eight others (they were known as "The Philadelphia Nine") and accused of sedition and conspiracy to overthrow the United States government under the Smith Act. While planning how they could best strategize their defense, the group agreed that Lowenfels should return to writing poetry to raise money. After seventeen years, Lowenfels began to write poetry again and started to translate others' poetry from French and Italian into English. The group was convicted but the government's case was overturned in August of 1953. He was arrested again in 1954 for distributing "subversive" materials and was imprisoned at the Holmsburg County Prison in Philadelphia for treason. His conviction was overturned for lack of evidence in 1954. That same year, he published *A Prisoner's Poems for Amnesty*. In the midst of Lowenfels's arrests and trial, Lillian was asked to sign a loyalty oath. She pled the Fifth Amendment and was fired from her teaching job. After his release from prison, Lowenfels quit the *Daily Worker* and devoted himself to writing and editing the writing of others.

Through the 1950s and 1960s, he worked prolifically as an anthologist, focusing on writings that reflected Marxism and opposition to political repression. He published an anthology of Walt Whitman's poetry called *Walt Whitman's Civil War*(1961); *Where Is Vietnam?* (1967), a collection of protest poetry for which he is perhaps best known; and *In the Time of Revolution* (1969), a collection of civil rights poems by African Americans. He was active in the anti-Vietnam War peace movement and edited the anti-war publication *Dialog.* To protest the war, Lowenfels joined with other writers and editors and refused to pay taxes. An anthology of Lowenfels's own poems edited by Robert Gover, *The Portable Walter*, was published in 1968, and included the second half of his autobiography *My Many Lives.* In 1970, Lowenfels co-wrote *The Life of Fraenkel's Death*with Howard McCord and continued to edit poetry anthologies, publishing several collections, including *From the Belly of the Shark: a new anthology of Native Americans; poems by Chicanos, Eskimos, Hawaiians, Indians, Puerto Ricans in the U.S.A., with related poems by others (1973); and <i>For Neruda, For Chile: an international anthology* (1975).

Lowenfels died on July 8, 1976 in Tarrytown, New York.

# Scope and Contents

The Walter Lowenfels Papers document the life and work of the writer, journalist, editor, activist, and member of the Communist Party USA, Walter Lowenfels. The papers consist of correspondence, writings, writings of others, photographs, personal papers, printed material, and other papers spanning the years 1897-1979, with the bulk of the material dating from 1930-1976.

Correspondence, writings, and writings of others comprise the bulk of the papers. The correspondence records his personal and professional relationships and chronicles his 1953 and 1954 trials for sedition and conspiracy and his publication process. Writings document Lowenfels's work as a writer, editor and anthologist, and include drafts of his prose, poetry, drama, essays, and articles. The writings also document his work for the Pennsylvania edition of the *Daily Worker*. The writings of others reveal Lowenfel's work editing anthologies and collections of works by other writers.

Photographs include snapshots of Lowenfels, his family and friends, his home and other subjects. Printed material contains clippings, tearsheets, ephemera, and other printed material on Lowenfels and other subjects of his interest. A small amount of personal papers includes biographical information and files on his finances and estate.

# Arrangement

Organized into six series: I. Correspondence, 1920-1979. II. Writings, 1926-1976. III. Writings of Others, 1941-1976. IV. Photographs, 1897-1975. V. Other Papers, 1931-1976. VI. Printed Material, 1925-1976.

# **Collection Contents** Series I: Correspondence, 1920-1979

#### 21 linear feet (50 boxes)

General Correspondence contains incoming letters to Lowenfels and carbon copies of his outgoing letters. The series documents his career as a poet, editor, and anthologist as well as his personal relationships with family, friends, and colleagues. Some letters include enclosures of poems and writings of others sent to Lowenfels and are noted when they occur. A significant portion of the correspondence is identified by first name only and a smaller amount of correspondence remains unidentified. Included within general correspondence are letters from literary figures such as Henry Miller, Langston Hughes, Gwendolyn Brooks, Nancy Cunard, and Lawrence Ferlinghetti, and musicians and composers such as George Antheil, Pete Seeger, Lee Hays, and Woody Guthrie.

Correspondence by Subject contains correspondence regarding specific topics or incidents grouped together by Lowenfels. Included in the subseries are files of correspondence relating to Lowenfels's 1953 and 1954 trials for sedition and plotting to overthrow the government. This correspondence includes incoming and outgoing correspondence with Lowenfels, letters from Lillian Lowenfels, and copies of letters written by third parties to Judge Cullen Ganey, President Dwight Eisenhower, and others in support of amnesty for Lowenfels.

Third-Party Correspondence contains correspondence between other parties, including members of Walter Lowenfels's family and correspondence regarding his estate and posthumous publications, as well as the incoming and outgoing correspondence of his wife Lillian Lowenfels.

Additional correspondence is located in Series II. Writings and Series III. Writings of Others.

Series I. is organized into three subseries: General Correspondence, Correspondence by Subject, and Third-Party Correspondence.

General Correspondence	1925-1976
This series is arranged alphabetically by correspondent. Correspondence identified by first name only and unidentified correspondence is filed at the end of the subseries.	

b. 1, f. 1	"A" General	1954-1976, undated
b. 1, f. 2	Abbe, George	1965-1971
b. 1, f. 3	Abelord-Schuman Limited	1963
b. 1, f. 4	Abt, John J.	1962-1968
b. 1, f. 5	Ackerson, John	1965
b. 1, f. 6	Ackley, Randall	1972
b. <b>1</b> , f. <b>7</b>	Addison, Lloyd	1963-1967
b. 1, f. 8	Adnan, Etel	1967-1976 <i>,</i> undated
b. 1, f. 9	Advance Printing Co. Includes letters from Joel Rothman.	1957-1962

b. 1, f. 10	Aldan, Daisy	1967-1970
b. 1, f. 11	Aldington, Richard	1928-1931
b. 1, f. 12	Alexan, George	1964, 1973, undated
b. 1, f. 13	Angoff, Charles	1963-1964
	Alfred A. Knopf, Inc.	
b. 1, f. 14-16	Cameron, Angus	1956-1974, undated
b. 1, f. 17	Miscellaneous	1960-1969, undated
b. 1, f. 18	All Points of View Includes letters from John Stanford.	1963-1976, undated
b. 1, f. 19	Allen, Samuel	1965-1967
	American Dialog	
b. 2, f. 20-21	Frieder, Jacquie	1965-1976, undated
b. 2, f. 22	To "Friends" from WL	1969
b. 2, f. 23	Moroze, Lewis M.	1971-1972
b. 2, f. 24-25	North, Joe	1964-1969, undated
b. 2, f. 26	Vroboská, Anća	1970-1971
b. 2, f. 27	General	1964-1967, undated
b. 2, f. 28	American Literary Exchange Includes letters from Jack Lewis.	1963-1968, undated
b. 2, f. 29	American Society of African Culture	1962-1963
b. 2, f. 30	American Weave	1958-1961, undated
b. 2, f. 31	Ammons, A. R. (Archie)	1964-1967, undated
b. 2, f. 32	Anderson, Chester Includes poems by Anderson.	1967-1969
b. 2, f. 33	André, Michael	1973-1974, undated
b. 2, f. 34-36	Antheil, George	1928-1932, undated

b. 2, f. 37	Appercelle, Andrée Letters in French.	1967-1972
b. 2, f. 38-39	Aptheker, Herbert American Institute for Marxist Studies, <i>Political Affairs</i> .	1962-1976
b. 3, f. 40	Arkin, Frieda	1970
b. 3, f. 41	Arnold, Bob	1974-1975
b. 3, f. 42	Arobateau, Red	1969, 1972
b. 3, f. 43	Arts and the People Includes letters by Henri Percikow.	1975-1976
b. 3, f. 44	Arts In Society Includes letters by Monika Jensen.	1970-1971
b. 3, f. 45	Asselineau, Roger	1961-1976 <i>,</i> undated
b. 3, f. 46	Atheneum (New York, N.Y.)	1963-1972
b. 3, f. 47	The Authors Guild	1955-1971
b. 3, f. 48	Ayling, Ronald	1966-1967
b. 3, f. 49-51	"B" General	circa 1954-1976, undated
b. 3, f. 52	Babeuf, Howard	1967, undated
b. 3, f. 53	Bair, Deirdre	1974-1975
	Baraka, Imamu Amiri See: <u>Jones, Leroi, Box 17, Folder 343</u>	
b. 3, f. 54	Barlenmir House	1972-1975
b. 3, f. 55	Barry, Jan	1976
b. 3, f. 56	Bart, Connie	1955-1968
b. 3, f. 57	Bart, Philip	1967-1970, undated
b. 3, f. 58	Bartlett, Elizabeth Includes first edition volume of <i>It Takes Practice Not To Die</i> , by Bartlett.	1964-1970 <i>,</i> undated
b. 3, f. 59	Bartlett, Paul	1964-1969
b. 3, f. 60	Bates, Scott	1956-1969, undated
b. 3, f. 61	Baxandall, Lee	1962-1964
b. 3, f. 62	Baxandall, Rosalyn	1972

b. 4, f. 63	Beacon Press	1974-1975
b. 4, f. 64	Bean, Adelaide	1962-1970, undated
b. 4, f. 65	Beaudoin, Kenneth Lawrence	1966
b. 4, f. 66	Beckett, Samuel	1932, 1966
b. 4, f. 67	Beecher, John	1958-1970
b. 4, f. 68	Beissel, Henry	1965, 1970
b. 4, f. 69	Benkovitz, Miriam	1954-1973
b. 4, f. 70	Bentley, Eric	1964-1970, undated
b. 4, f. 71	Bergé, Carol	1965-1975, undated
b. 4, f. 72	Berger, Art	1963-1972 <i>,</i> undated
b. 4, f. 73	Berger, Dorothy	1962-1975
b. 4, f. 74	Bernard, Sidney	1967-1975
b. 4, f. 75	Bessie, Alvah Cecil	1960-1966
b. 4, f. 76	Bilicke, Tom	1971-1973 <i>,</i> undated
b. 4, f. 77	Blackburn, Paul	1962-1967
b. 4, f. 78	Blau, Eric	1963
b. 4, f. 79	Blazek, Douglas	1964-1974 <i>,</i> undated
b. 4, f. 80	Blodgett, Harold William	1962-1970, undated
b. 4, f. 81	Blue Cloud Abbey (Marvin, S.D.) Includes letters by Brother Benét.	1971-1974 <i>,</i> undated
b. 4, f. 82	Blumenthal, Daniel	1932-1933
b. 4, f. 83	Bly, Robert	1960-1971
b. 4, f. 84	<i>The Book Review</i> Includes letters by Jay Bail.	1971
b. 4, f. 85	Bovingdon, John and Bess	1958-1969
b. 4, f. 86	Boyle, Kay	1932-1975, undated

b. 5, f. 87-93	Brand, Millen	1955-1975, undated
b. 5, f. 94	Bratt, George	1961-1975
b. 5, f. 95	Braun, Henry	1966-1967
b. 5, f. 96-102	Braymer, Nan	1932-1975, undated
b. 6, f. 103	Breman, Paul	1963-1975
b. 6, f. 104	Britt, Alan	1974-1976
b. 6, f. 105	Brittain, Roger	1968-1969
b. 6, f. 106	Broadside Magazine Includes letters by Sis Cunningham.	1963-1971
b. 6, f. 107-108	Brooks, Edwin	1967-1977, undated
b. 6, f. 109	Brooks, Gwendolyn	1969, undated
b. 6, f. 110	Brown, Bob	1958, undated
b. 6, f. 111	Brown, Fred	1962
b. 6, f. 112	Brown University	1964-1969
b. 6, f. 113	Buchman, Marion	1962-1966, undated
b. 6, f. 114	Buechel, Paul	1963-1973, undated
b. 6, f. 115-116	Burgum, Edwin Berry	1937, undated
b. 6, f. 117	Burke, Kenneth	1937, undated
b. 6, f. 118	Burrows, Vinie	1966-1975
b. 7, f. 119-122	"C" General	1950-1976, undated
b. 7, f. 123-126	Cabral, Olga	1952-1970, undated
b. 7, f. 127	Caffee, Valorie	1968
b. 7, f. 128	Callahan, James D.	1963-1969
b. <b>7</b> , f. <b>129</b>	Camus, Albert	1958 April 29
b. 7, f. 130	Cantu, Martin	1971
b. <b>7</b> , f. <b>131</b>	Capek, Abe	1956, 1962

b. 8, f. 132	Cardona-Hine, Alvaro	1965 September 1
b. 8, f. 133	Cardoza y Aragón, Luis	1954-1966 <i>,</i> undated
b. 8, f. 134	Carrington, Glenn	1961-1967, undated
b. 8, f. 135	Carrington, Harold	1960-1964
b. 8, f. 136	Carruth, Hayden	1967-1973
b. 8, f. 137	Case, Clifford P. (Clifford Philip)	1964-1966
b. 8, f. 138	Caspe, Marie	1971-1972
b. 8, f. 139	Cavell, Marcia	1964 -1965 <i>,</i> undated
b. 8, f. 140	Center for Marxist Education	1969-1970
b. 8, f. 141	Chakovskii, Aleksandr	1956 - 1972
b. 8, f. 142	Charters, Ann	1966-1967
b. 8, f. 143	Childress, William	1966-1974
b. 8, f. 144	Chinese Writers' Union Includes letters from Chen Ping-Yi.	1954-1962, undated
b. 8, f. 145	Chomsky, Noam	1970
b. 8, f. 146	Chute, Robert	1964, 1967, undated
b. 8, f. 147	Citadel Press	1963-1966
b. 8, f. 148	Clodd, Alan	1959-1960
b. 8, f. 149	Colombo, John	1968-1972, undated
b. 8, f. 150	Communist Party of the United States of America	1958-1975
b. 8, f. 151-152	Congdon, Kirby	1964-1974, undated
b. 8, f. 153	Connellan, Leo	1960-1973 <i>,</i> undated
b. 8, f. 154	Continuum Books	1973-1975
b. 8, f. 155	Corinth Books Includes letters from Elias and Theodore Wilentz.	1964, 1972-1973
b. 8, f. 156	Corrington, John William	1962-1966, undated

b. 8, f. 157	Costley, William	1967-1972
b. 8, f. 158	Council on Interracial Books for Children	1971-1972
b. 8, f. 159	Cousins, Norman	1963-1970, undated
b. <b>9</b> , f. 160	Cressman, William	1957-1961
b. 9, f. 161	Crews, Judson	1966-1969
b. 9, f. 162	Crown Publishers	1961-1976
b. 9, f. 163-164	Cunard, Nancy	1954-1964 <i>,</i> undated
b. 9, f. 165	Curtis, Norman	1957-1968 <i>,</i> undated
b. 9, f. 166-167	"D" General	1954-1976, undated
b. 9, f. 168	Daily World (New York, N.Y.)	1968-1975, undated
b. 9, f. 169	Dane, Barbara	1967-1972, undated
b. 9, f. 170	Dangulov, Savva	1959-1964, undated
b. 9, f. 171	Darcy, Emma and Sam	1965-1966
b. 9, f. 172	Davidson, Richard	1957-1970
b. 9, f. 173	Davis, Benjamin	1953-1964, undated
b. <b>9</b> , f. <b>174</b>	Davis, George	circa 1931
b. 9, f. 175	Davis, Ossie and Ruby Dee	1964-1975
b. 9, f. 176	Dawson, Chester S.	1966-1967
b. <b>10</b> , f. <b>177</b>	Decker, Clarence Raymond Literary Review	1959-1966, undated
b. 10, f. 178	Degnan, June Oppen	1962-1965
b. 10, f. 179	Delacorte Books Gross, Nancy	1969-1973, undated
b. 10, f. 180	Dell Publishing Company	1963-1974
b. 10, f. 181	De Loach, Allen	1965-1975, undated
b. 10, f. 182	Dennis, R. M.	1970, undated

b. 10, f. 183	Deutscher Schriftsteller-Verband	1960-1962
b. 10, f. 184	Dial Press	1963
b. 10, f. 185	Dialog House	undated
b. 10, f. 186	Dick, Kenneth C.	1965-1966
b. 10, f. 187	DiPalma, Ray	1969-1970
b. 10, f. 188	Di Prima, Diane	1962-1968
b. 10, f. 189	Diskin, Bernice	1957-1974 <i>,</i> undated
b. 10, f. 190	Divĭs, Ivan	1969
b. <b>10</b> , f. 191	Dobzynski, Charles	1955-1975 <i>,</i> undated
b. 10, f. 192	Dolsen, James H.	1953-1965
	Doubleday and Company, inc.	
b. 10, f. 193	Deming, Lynn	1966-1972
b. 10, f. 194	Drymalski, Paul	1970-1971
b. <b>10</b> , f. <b>195</b>	Kaufman, Sybil	1966-1967
b. <b>10</b> , f. <b>196</b>	McHargue, Georgess	1968-1970
b. 10, f. 197	Polushkin, Maria	1970-1971, undated
b. 10, f. 198	Strachan, William	1971-1974
b. 10, f. 199	Thompson, Janice	1967-1968
b. 10, f. 200	General	1964-1974 <i>,</i> undated
b. 10, f. 201	Dowden, George	1966-1973
b. <b>10</b> , f. 202	Draper, Muriel Typescript copies and photocopies of correspondence.	1922-1934
b. 10, f. 203	Dukess, Murray	1965, 1975, undated
b. 10, f. 204	Durem, Ray and Dorothy	1963-1964
	Durem, Ray and Dorothy "E" General	
b. <b>10</b> , f. <b>204</b>		1963-1964

b. 11, f. 208	Einstein, Albert Photocopies of correspondence.	1955, undated
b. 11, f. 209	Eliade, Mircea	1964-1965
b. 11, f. 210	Europa	1965-1969
b. 11, f. 211	Evans, Mari	1962-1970, undated
b. 11, f. 212-213	"F" General	1954-1975
b. 11, f. 214	Fabre, Michel	1970-1971
b. 11, f. 215	Fahey, Harriet	1974
b. 11, f. 216	Fahnestock, Karol	1958-1960
b. 11, f. 217	Falk, Richard	1966-1970
b. 11, f. 218	Fast, Howard	1952-1957, undated
b. 11, f. 219-220	Feinberg, Charles E.	1960-1970
b. 11, f. 221	Ferlinghetti, Lawrence	1957-1968, undated
b. 11, f. 222	Fine, Albert	1960
b. 11, f. 223	Finklestein, Sid	1965-1969, undated
b. <b>11</b> , f. <b>22</b> 4	Fishman, George	1961, 1969
b. 11, f. 225	Fitzgerald, F. Scott (Francis Scott) Photocopy of correspondence.	1932
b. 11, f. 226	Flanner, Janet	undated
b. 11, f. 227	Fles, Barthold	1961-1963
b. 11, f. 228	Flores, Angel	1958-1974 <i>,</i> undated
b. 11, f. 229	Flynn, Elizabeth Gurley	1958-1959
b. 12, f. 230	Folkways	1957-1967
b. 12, f. 231	Folsom, Franklin	1955-1971
b. 12, f. 232	Folsom, Michael	1967-1972
b. 12, f. 233-234	Ford, Hugh	1962-1975
b. 12, f. 235	Foreign Language Press	1954-1967
b. 12, f. 236	Foreign Literature	1955-1964 <i>,</i> undated

b. 12, f. 237	Fort Hood Defense Committee	1966
b. 12, f. 238	Fortner, Ethel	1967-1972
b. 12, f. 239-245	Fraenkel, Michael	1930-1951, undated
b. 12, f. 246	Frank, Waldo David	1955-1965
b. 12, f. 247	Frederick A. Praeger, Inc.	1963
b. 12, f. 248	Free Lance Poets and Prose Workshop Includes letters from Russell Atkins.	1970-1971
b. 12, f. 249	Freedomways	1961-1963
b. 12, f. 250	Friesen, Gordon	1969-1971 <i>,</i> undated1
b. 12, f. 251	Fulton, Len	1967-1974
b. 13, f. 252-253	"G" General	1953-1975, undated
b. 13, f. 254	Gaess, Roger	1970-1975 <i>,</i> undated
b. 13, f. 255	Gardner, Carl	1964
b. 13, f. 256	Gardos, Grace	1965-1967
b. 13, f. 257	Geddes, Jeff	1974-1976
b. 13, f. 258	Geismar, Maxwell	1954-1976 <i>,</i> undated
b. 13, f. 259	Georgakas, Dan	1970-1975 <i>,</i> undated
b. 13, f. 260	George Braziller, Inc.	1963-1975
b. 13, f. 261	George, Wilton A.	1969-1970, undated
b. 13, f. 262	Gershgoren, Estelle	1962-1968, undated
b. 13, f. 263	Gibson, Morgan	1965-1969, undated
b. 13, f. 264	Gill, John	1966
b. 13, f. 265	Ginsberg, Allen	1959-1968, undated
b. 13, f. 266	Gitlin, Todd	1966-67, undated

b. <b>13</b> , f. <b>267</b>	Gold, Mike	1951-1967, undated
b. 13, f. 268	Goldsmith, Walter	1953, 1958
b. 13, f. 269	Goldwater, Walter	1963-1975 <i>,</i> undated
b. <b>13</b> , f. <b>270</b>	Goodman, Ronald	1956-1968 <i>,</i> undated
b. <b>13</b> , f. <b>271</b>	Gordon, Midi	1953-1975, undated
b. <b>13</b> , f. 272	Gotham Book Mart	1957-1968 <i>,</i> undated
b. 13, f. 273	Gover, Robert	1962-1968, undated
b. 14, f. 274	Green, Gil	1966, undated
b. 14, f. 275	Greinke, Eric	1975, undated
b. 14, f. 276-277	Gross, Ronald	1967-1976, undated
b. 14, f. 278	Grossman, Richard	1964-1975, undated
b. 14, f. 279	Grove Press	1963-1966, undated
b. 14, f. 280	Grundberg, Andy	1970-1972, undated
b. 14, f. 281	Guthrie, Woody Also stored in <u>Guthrie, Woody (Series I)</u> .	circa 1954-1961
b. 14, f. 282	Guttman, Allen	1964-1970, undated
b. 14, f. 283	Gwynn, Donald Grafton	1968
b. 14, f. 284-286	"H" General	1958-1976, undated
b. 14, f. 287	Hahn, Hannelore	1969-1970
b. 14, f. 288	Hall, Byron C. (Byron Carlyle)	1964-1971
b. 14, f. 289	Hanna, Charles Shahoud	1962-1965
b. 14, f. 290	Harper, Michael	1970, 1975
b. 14, f. 291	Harper & Row, Publishers	1963-1973,

b. 14, f. 292	Harris, Emily Katharine	1965-1972, undated
b. 14, f. 293	Harris, Marguerite	1961-1967, undated
b. 14, f. 294	Harvey, Louise	1955-1957, undated
b. 14, f. 295-296	Hays, Lee	1945-1964 <i>,</i> undated
b. <b>15</b> , f. <b>297</b>	Heard, Nathan	1969-1970
b. <b>15</b> , f. <b>298-299</b>	Hedley, Leslie Woolf	1957-1971, undated
b. <b>15</b> , f. <b>300</b>	Heinrich, Helmut	1961-1967, undated
b. <b>15</b> , f. 301	Henderson, David	1962-1971, undated
b. 15, f. 302	Henry Miller Literary Society	1960-1962
b. 15, f. 303	Heritage Printers	1962-1964
b. 15, f. 304	Hernton, Calvin C.	1963-1968
b. <b>15</b> , f. <b>305</b>	Hicks, Granville	1938
b. <b>15</b> , f. 306	Hill and Wang	1963-1966, undated
b. <b>15</b> , f. <b>307</b>	Hill, Hyacinthe	1968-1973
b. <b>15</b> , f. 308	Hille, Waldemar	1954, 1965, undated
b. <b>15</b> , f. <b>309</b>	Himmersky, Krassin	1973-1975 <i>,</i> undated
b. 15, f. 310	Hines, Carl Wendell	1968
b. 15, f. 311	Hogan, Homer	1971-1973
b. 15, f. 312	Holt, Rinehart, and Winston, inc.	1963-1968
b. <b>15</b> , f. <b>313</b>	Horizon Press Includes letters from Ben Raeburn.	1963-1971
b. <b>15</b> , f. <b>314</b>	Hosein, Clyde	1959-1969, undated
b. <b>15</b> , f. <b>315</b>	Hughes, Langston	1960-1968, undated
b. <b>15</b> , f. <b>316-317</b>	Hugot, Francois	1959-1973 <i>,</i> undated

b. <b>15</b> , f. <b>318</b>	Hugot, Shirley	1961-1962, undated
b. <b>15</b> , f. <b>319</b>	Human Voice Quarterly Includes letters from D. V. Smith.	1965-1971, undated
b. 16, f. 320	"I" General	1930-1975, undated
b. <b>16</b> , f. <b>321</b>	I. F. Stone	1960
b. <b>16</b> , f. <b>322</b>	Ignatow, David	1960-1973
b. 16, f. 323	Imprimerie Sainte-Catherine S.A.	1958
b. 16, f. 324	Independent	1962-1966
b. 16, f. 325	Inez, Colette	1967-1972
b. 16, f. 326	Inman, Will	1963-1975
	International Publishers	
b. 16, f. 327-328	Allen, James S.	1958-1973, undated
b. 16, f. 329	Auerback, Isabelle	1964-1972
b. 16, f. 330	Diskin, Lou	1972-1975
b. <b>16</b> , f. <b>331</b>	General	1964-1974
b. 16, f. 332	Irrera, Judy	1965-1966 <i>,</i> undated
b. 16, f. 333	Ivan Obolensky, Inc.	1963-1964
b. <b>16</b> , f. <b>33</b> 4	"J" General	1955-1976, undated
b. <b>16</b> , f. <b>335</b>	Jackson, Gerald	1966-1968, undated
b. <b>16</b> , f. <b>336</b>	Jacobs, Judy (Lowenfels)	1958-1966, undated
b. 16, f. 337	Jacobs, Stretch	1960-1964
b. 16, f. 338	Jerome, Alice	1965-1968
b. <b>16</b> , f. <b>339</b>	<i>Jewish Currents</i> Formerly <i>Jewish Life</i> .	1954-1969
b. <b>17</b> , f. 340	Jodorosky, Raquel	1965-1968, undated
b. 17, f. 341	Johnson, Joe	1963-1966, undated

b. 17, f. 342	Johnson, Kay	1960-1963, undated
b. 17, f. 343	Jones, Leroi Includes letter from Conrad Lynn	1959-1968
b. <b>17</b> , f. <b>344</b>	Jordan, June	1967-1974, undated
b. 17, f. 345	Joseph, Cliff	1967-1968
b. 17, f. 346	Josephson, Hannah	1960-1965
b. <b>17</b> , f. <b>347</b>	de Jouvenel, Renaud	1960-1961
b. 17, f. 348	Juin, Hubert	1962
b. 17, f. 349	"K" General	1954-1975, undated
b. <b>17</b> , f. <b>350</b>	Kalugin, David	1965
b. <b>17</b> , f. <b>351</b>	Kane, Gary	1967-1975
b. 17, f. 352-353	Kane, Michal Lowenfels	1935-1975, undated
b. 17, f. 354	Kane, Tamsie	1965-1975, undated
b. 17, f. 355	Kaplan, Jonathan	1965-1975 <i>,</i> undated
b. 17, f. 356	Kaplan, Philip	1958-1975, undated
b. 17, f. 357	Katz, Elia	1967
b. 17, f. 358	Katz, Helen	1935
b. 17, f. 359	<i>Kayak</i> Includes letters from George Hitchcock	1964-1970
b. 18, f. 360	Keith, William	1964-1970
b. 18, f. 361	Kenin, Millea	1967-1970
b. 18, f. 362	Kent, Rockwell	1954-1971
b. 18, f. 363	Kessler, Stephen	1967
b. 18, f. 364	Kittredge, Selwyn	1963-1964, undated
b. 18, f. 365	Klaristenfeld, Mickey	1964-1965, undated
b. 18, f. 366	Klugman, Marianthe	1958-1964

b. 18, f. 367	Koertge, Ronald	1967-1968, undated
b. 18, f. 368	Kohut, Joel	1966-1971
b. 18, f. 369	Konopacky, Elizabeth	1973, undated
b. 18, f. 370	Kramer, Aaron	1956, 1971
b. 18, f. 371	Kreymborg, Albert and Dorothy	1956-1966
b. 18, f. 372	<i>Kulchur</i> Includes letters from Lita Hornick	1963-1964
b. 18, f. 373	Kupferberg, Tuli	1958-1971, undated
b. 18, f. 374	Kurtz, Aaron	1958-1974 <i>,</i> undated
b. 18, f. 375-378	"L" General	1953-1975, undated
b. <b>19</b> , f. <b>379</b>	Lally, Michael	1967-1975, undated
b. <b>19</b> , f. <b>380</b>	Langman, Ida	1953-1976, undated
b. <b>19</b> , f. 381	Larkin, Eddie	1971-1972, undated
b. <b>19</b> , f. <b>382</b>	LeRoy, Gaylord	1967-1972
b. <b>19</b> , f. <b>383</b>	Larsen, Carl	1958-1967, undated
b. 19, f. 384	Larssen, R.E.F.	1960-1968
b. 19, f. 385	Laughlin, James	1959-1967
b. <b>19</b> , f. <b>386</b>	Lawentman, Leah	1972-1975, undated
b. 19, f. 387	Lawrence Hill and Co., Publishers	1975
b. <b>19</b> , f. 388	Lawson, John Howard	1957-1968, undated
b. <b>19</b> , f. <b>389</b>	Leon, S. J.	1964-1975, undated
b. 19, f. 390	Le Sueur, Meridel	1958, undated
b. <b>19</b> , f. <b>391</b>	Les Lettres Francais	1954-1959, undated
b. <b>19</b> , f. <b>392</b>	Levertov, Denise	1964-1975 <i>,</i> undated

b. <b>19</b> , f. <b>393</b>	Levitt, Charles	1953-1975
b. <b>19</b> , f. <b>394</b>	Levy, D. A.	1966, undated
b. 19, f. 395	Lewin, Leonard C.	1963
b. 19, f. 396	Liberation Includes letters from David McReynolds	1959-1971, undated
b. <b>19</b> , f. <b>397</b>	Library of Congress. Copyright Office	1953-1966
b. <b>19</b> , f. <b>398</b>	Lifshin, Lyn	undated
b. <b>19</b> , f. <b>399</b>	Lindeman, Jack	4958–1973, undated
b. <b>19</b> , f. <b>400</b>	Lindsay, Jack	1955-1969, undated
b. <b>19</b> , f. <b>401</b>	Lindsey, Karen	1969-1974 <i>,</i> undated
b. 19, f. 402	Lippincott, Bruce	1964
b. <b>19</b> , f. <b>403</b>	Lipton, Lawrence	1963
b. <b>19</b> , f. <b>40</b> 4	Liveright Publishing Corporation	1963-1974
b. 20, f. 405	Lorch, Sue	1967-1968, undated
b. 20, f. 406	Louis Rabinowitz Foundation	1964-1972
b. 20, f. 407-410	Lowenfels, Albert	1932-1967, undated
b. 20, f. 411	Lowenfels, Albert B.	1966-1976, undated
b. 20, f. 412	Lowenfels, Corinne	1938-1969, undated
b. 20, f. 413	Lowenfels, Frederick C.	1927-1933, undated
b. 20, f. 414-417	Lowenfels, Lillian	1925-1971, undated
b. 21, f. 418-423	Lowenfels, Lillian	1925-1971, undated
b. 21, f. 424-426	"M" General	1953-1975, undated
b. 22, f. 427	McCarrell, Stuart	1963-1970, undated
b. 22, f. 428-433	McCord, Howard	1963-1974, undated

b. 22, f. 434-435	McGrath, Thomas	1954-1975 <i>,</i> undated
b. 22, f. 436	McGraw-Hill Book Company	1963-1964
b. 22, f. 437	MacLeish, Archibald	undated
b. 22, f. 438	Macmillan & Co.	1962-1971, undated
b. 22, f. 439	McNamara, Eugene	1961-1967, undated
b. 22, f. 440	McReynolds, David	1959-1974
b. 22, f. 441	McWilliams, Carey The Nation	1960-1967
b. 22, f. 442	Magil, A. B. (Abraham Bernard)	1937, 1954-1962
b. 22, f. 443-444	Mainstream	1953-1963, undated
b. 23, f. 445-446	Major, Clarence	1965-1975, undated
b. 23, f. 447	Malanga, Gerard	1963
b. 23, f. 448	Mally, Louise	1962-1975, undated
b. 23, f. 449	Martinez, Carmen	1968-1970
b. 23, f. 450	Massachusetts Review	1962-1971, undated
b. 23, f. 451	May, James B.	1959-1968, undated
b. 23, f. 452	Melhem, Diana H.	1971-1975
b. 23, f. 453	Meltzer, Terre Dov	1965-1967, undated
b. 23, f. 454	Mendelsohn, Maurice	1967-1975, undated
b. 23, f. 455	Merriam, Eve	1962-1969, undated
b. 23, f. 456	Metcalf, Paul C.	1966, undated
b. 23, f. 457	Meyer, Hershel	1956-1966
b. 23, f. 458	Meyer, June	1965-1968, undated
b. 23, f. 459	Meyers, George	1972-1973

b. 23, f. 460	Michel, Lois	1967-1971
b. 23, f. 461	Miller, Henry	1934-1967
b. 23, f. 462	Millet, Martha	1949-1963
b. 23, f. 463	<i>Minority of One</i> Includes letters from Menachem Arnoni	1963-1968
b. 23, f. 464	Modesto, Zapata	1964-1965 <i>,</i> undated
b. 23, f. 465	Mondragon, Sergio See also Randall, Margaret	1964-1967, undated
b. 23, f. 466	Montgomery, George	1976, undated
b. 23, f. 467	Montgomery, John	1964-1965, undated
b. 23, f. 468	Moore, Henry	1966
b. 23, f. 469	Morrison, Toni	1974
b. 24, f. 470	Mugar Memorial Library (Boston University). Dept. of Special Collections	1972-1975, undated
b. 24, f. 471	Mundelein College	1968-1969
b. 24, f. 472	Murphy, Frank	undated
b. 24, f. 473	Murray, Pauli	1963-1968, undated
b. 24, f. 474	Mussakoff, Vladimir	1954-1955, undated
b. 24, f. 475-476	"N" General	1931-1975 <i>,</i> undated
b. 24, f. 477	Naeve, Virginia	1964, undated
b. 24, f. 478	The Nation	1954-1973, undated
b. 24, f. 479	National Guardian	1954-1968, undated
b. 24, f. 480	Neighbors, Charles	1972-1975, undated
b. 24, f. 481-483	Nelson, Steve	1952-1960, undated
b. 24, f. 484	Neugass, Myra	1963
b. 24, f. 485	New American Library	1963
b. 24, f. 486	New Directions	1953-1969

b. 24, f. 487	New Orlando Publications	1962-1968, undated
b. 24, f. 488	New Republic	1964-1970, undated
b. 24, f. 489	New World Review	1958-1974 <i>,</i> undated
b. 24, f. 490	New York Amsterdam News	1966-1967
b. 24, f. 491	The New York Quarterly	1971
b. 24, f. 492	New York Times	1959-1971, undated
b. 24, f. 493	New York Times Book Review	1963-1970, undated
b. 24, f. 494	The New Yorker	1963, 1969
b. 24, f. 495	Newberry, Mike	1960, 1963, undated
b. 25, f. 496	<i>Nickel Review</i> Includes letters from Walt Shepperd	1966-1975, undated
b. 25, f. 497	Nin, Anaïs	1966-1967, undated
b. 25, f. 498	North, Joe	1954-1968, undated
b. 25, f. 499	Nystedt, Bob	1965-1966
b. 25, f. 500	"O" General	1931-1975, undated
b. 25, f. 501	Obelisk Books	1965-1967
b. 25, f. 502	O'Connell, Richard	1965-1974 <i>,</i> undated
b. 25, f. 503	Olmstead, Charles Butch	undated
b. 25, f. 504	Olympia Press	1961-1971 <i>,</i> undated
b. 25, f. 505	Oppenheimer, Joel	1961-1967, undated
b. 25, f. 506	Ourin, Victor	1972, undated
b. 25, f. 507	<i>Outsider</i> Includes letters from Jon Webb	1960-1965 <i>,</i> undated
b. 25, f. 508-510	"P" General	1952-1975, undated

b. 26, f. 511	PEN	1967-1975
b. 26, f. 512	Packard, William	1971-1972
b. 26, f. 513	Paidoussi, Eleni	1971-1972, undated
b. 26, f. 514	Parsons, Howard	1966-1976
b. 26, f. 515	Partisan Review	1972-1973
b. 26, f. 516	Patterson, William	1970, 1975
b. 26, f. 517	Paul, Jacqueline	1965, undated
b. 26, f. 518	Paulhan, M.	1935, undated
b. 26, f. 519	Payne, Kenneth	1971
b. 26	Pembroke Magazine	
b. 26, f. 520	MacLeod, Norman	1962-1973
b. 26, f. 521	Pauli, Ken	1973-1975
b. 26, f. 522	People's World	1960-1975, undated
b. 26, f. 523	Pérez, Angel	1966-1973, undated
b. 26, f. 524-525	Perpelitt, Manna (Lowenfels)	1953-1976, undated
b. 26, f. 526	Phoenix Bookshop	1959-1970
b. 26, f. 527	Philip Zinman & Company	1965-1974
b. 26, f. 528	Phillips, Barry	1966
b. 26, f. 529	Piercy, Marge	1965-1975, undated
b. 26, f. 530	Planz, Allen	1963-1968, undated
b. 26, f. 531	The Poetry Society of America Includes letters from Gustav Davidson	1955-1967
b. 26, f. 532	Political Affairs	1962-1974
b. 26, f. 533	Pollak, Felix	1966-1973
b. 26, f. 534	Porter, Bern	1964-1974, undated
b. 26, f. 535	Porumbacu, Veronica	1962-1963, undated

b. 26, f. 536	Pound, Ezra	1931, undated
b. 27, f. 537	Praxis	undated
b. 27, f. 538	Pritchard, Norman H.	1968
b. 27, f. 539	Progress Publishers	1968-1970
b. 27, f. 540-542	"R" General	1951-1976, undated
b. 27, f. 543	Radio DDR	1965, 1969
b. 27, f. 544	Rakosi, Carl	1966-1970
b. 27, f. 545	Raman, Yusuf	1967, undated
b. 27, f. 546-548	Randall, Margaret	1963-1975, undated
b. 27, f. 549	Random House (Firm)	1963-1976, undated
b. 27, f. 550	Raphael, Lennox	1964-1967, undated
b. 27, f. 551	Rasey, Dave	1965-1966, undated
b. 27, f. 552	Ray, David	1965-1972 <i>,</i> undated
b. 28, f. 553	Reaves, Verne	1970, undated
b. 28, f. 554	Recht, Jean-Jacques	1962-1974 <i>,</i> undated
b. 28, f. 555	Redmond, Eugene	1970, undated
b. 28, f. 556	Reed, Ishmael	1964-1976 <i>,</i> undated
b. 28, f. 557	Reeve, Carl	undated
b. 28, f. 558	Reeve, F. D.	1966-1968, undated
b. 28, f. 559	Refreiger, Anton	1958-1973, undated
b. 28, f. 560	Reinfrank, Arno	1962, 1969
b. 28, f. 561	Reingold, Paula	1962
b. 28, f. 562	Reinstein, Herman	1964-1965
b. 28, f. 563	Rella, Ettore	1964-1966, undated

b. 28, f. 564	Renaissance	1962
b. 28, f. 565	Reuss, Dick	1969
b. 28, f. 566	Rexroth, Kenneth	1937-1970 <i>,</i> undated
b. 28, f. 567	Reznikoff, Charles	1958-1962, undated
b. 28, f. 568	Riccio, Ottone	1967-1972, undated
b. 28, f. 569	Riding, Laura	1933, undated
b. 28, f. 570	Ristau, Harland	1958-1973, undated
b. 28, f. 571	Riverside Radio	1961-1966
b. 28, f. 572	Robbins, Doren	1970, 1975
b. 28, f. 573	Roberts, Holland	1957-1959, undated
b. 28, f. 574	Roberts, John	1957, undated
b. 28, f. 575	Robinson, Earl	1962-1974, undated
b. 28, f. 576	Robinson, Eroseanna (Rose)	1960, 1967
b. 28, f. 576 b. 28, f. 577	Robinson, Eroseanna (Rose) Roditi, Edouard	1960, 1967 1966
b. 28, f. 577	Roditi, Edouard	1966
b. 28, f. 577 b. 28, f. 578	Roditi, Edouard Rogovin, Mark	1966 1971, undated 1965-1966,
b. 28, f. 577 b. 28, f. 578 b. 28, f. 579	Roditi, Edouard Rogovin, Mark Roman Books	1966 1971, undated 1965-1966, undated
b. 28, f. 577 b. 28, f. 578 b. 28, f. 579 b. 28, f. 580	Roditi, EdouardRogovin, MarkRoman BooksRomania. Ambasada (U.S.)	1966 1971, undated 1965-1966, undated 1962-1965 1964-1966,
b. 28, f. 577 b. 28, f. 578 b. 28, f. 579 b. 28, f. 580 b. 28, f. 581	Roditi, EdouardRogovin, MarkRoman BooksRomania. Ambasada (U.S.)Romanova, Elena	1966 1971, undated 1965-1966, undated 1962-1965 1964-1966, undated
b. 28, f. 577 b. 28, f. 578 b. 28, f. 579 b. 28, f. 580 b. 28, f. 581 b. 28, f. 582	Roditi, EdouardRogovin, MarkRoman BooksRomania. Ambasada (U.S.)Romanova, ElenaRosenthal, M. L.	1966 1971, undated 1965-1966, undated 1962-1965 1964-1966, undated 1957-1959 1954-1964,
b. 28, f. 577 b. 28, f. 578 b. 28, f. 579 b. 28, f. 580 b. 28, f. 581 b. 28, f. 582 b. 28, f. 583	Roditi, EdouardRogovin, MarkRoman BooksRomania. Ambasada (U.S.)Romanova, ElenaRosenthal, M. L.Rubinstein, Annette	1966 1971, undated 1965-1966, undated 1962-1965 1964-1966, undated 1957-1959 1954-1964, undated
b. 28, f. 577 b. 28, f. 578 b. 28, f. 579 b. 28, f. 580 b. 28, f. 581 b. 28, f. 582 b. 28, f. 583 b. 28, f. 583	Roditi, EdouardRogovin, MarkRoman BooksRomania. Ambasada (U.S.)Romanova, ElenaRosenthal, M. L.Rubinstein, AnnetteRukeyser, Muriel	1966 1971, undated 1965-1966, undated 1962-1965 1964-1966, undated 1957-1959 1954-1964, undated 1963-1968

b. <b>29</b> , f. <b>593</b>	Sanchez, Sonia	1966-1970, undated
b. 29, f. 594	Sandidge, Paul	1960-1968
b. <b>29</b> , f. <b>595</b>	<i>Saturday Review</i> Includes letters from John Ciardi and Norman Cousins	1954-1969, undated
b. 29, f. 596-597	Schechter, Ruth Lisa	1967-1976, undated
b. 29, f. 598	Schevill, James	1964-1970
b. 29, f. 599-600	Schlichting, Alex C.	1957-1976 <i>,</i> undated
b. 30, f. 601	[Schneider?], Isidore	1937, undated
b. 30, f. 602	Schrank, Joe	1958-1964
b. 30, f. 603	Schulman, Howard	1962-1963
b. 30, f. 604-609	Schwartz, Angela Lowenfels	1953-1976, undated
b. 30, f. 610	Schwartz, Stephen	1964-1967, undated
b. 30, f. 611	Seckar, Alvena	1954-1975, undated
b. 30, f. 612-615	Seeger, Pete	1951-1976, undated
b. 30, f. 616	Seeger, Toshi	1964–1971, undated
b. 30, f. 617	<u>Selby, Hubert</u>	1956-1964, undated
b. 30, f. 618	Seven Seas Books	1958-1969
b. 31, f. 619	Shameless Hussy Press	undated
b. 31, f. 620	Shenandoah	1963
b. <b>31</b> , f. 621	Sherman, Jane	1966-1968, undated
b. 31, f. 622	Shields, Esther and Art	1968-1976
b. 31, f. 623-624	Shoush, Tawani Wakawa	1971-1977, undated
b. 31, f. 625	Siegel, Eli	1957-1969, undated
b. 31, f. 626	Sigmund, R. J.	1967, undated

b. 31, f. 627-628	Silber, Irwin <i>Sing Out!</i> Oak Publications	1953-1972, undated
b. <b>31</b> , f. <b>629</b>	Simon and Schuster, Inc. Includes letters from Elizabeth "Betita" Sutherland	1962-1973, undated
b. <b>31</b> , f. <b>630</b>	Simon, Ruth	1964-1965
b. 31, f. 631	Siqueiros, Angelica Arenal	1961-1964
b. 31, f. 632	Sixeby, George	1961
b. <b>31</b> , f. <b>633</b>	Skidmore College	1965-1968
b. <b>31</b> , f. <b>63</b> 4	Slovensky Spisovatel	1961-1974 <i>,</i> undated
b. <b>31</b> , f. <b>635</b>	The Smith	1969-1975
b. <b>31</b> , f. <b>636</b>	Smith, Ray	1968-1976
b. 31, f. 637	Snider, Silas	1964-1975
b. 31, f. 638	Snyder, Gary	1964-1965
b. 31, f. 639	Sobsey, Cynthia	1970-1971, undated
b. <b>31</b> , f. <b>640</b>	Solan, Miriam	1973-1975
b. 31, f. 641	Solano, Solita	1964
b. 31, f. 642	Somerville, John	1954-1967
b. <b>31</b> , f. <b>643</b>	Sorrentino, Gil	1958-1967
b. 31, f. 644	South & West, Inc.	1969-1970
b. 31, f. 645	Southern Illinois University Press	1963-1971
b. <b>31</b> , f. <b>646</b>	Speer, Laurel	1967
b. 32, f. 647	Stanton, Robert	1966-1967, undated
b. 32, f. 648-649	Steiner, Stan	1959-1971, undated
b. 32, f. 650	Stoller, Joshua	1970
b. 32, f. 651-653	<u>Stone, Ed</u>	1965-1976, undated
b. 32, f. 654	Stonehill	1975-1976, undated

b. 32, f. 655	Stuart, Lyle	1964-1970, undated
b. 32, f. 656	Stuhlman, Gunther	1966-1968
b. 32, f. 657	Subastavicius, J.	1973
b. 32, f. 658	Suhl, Yuri	1968
b. 32, f. 659	Svetova Literatura	1962-1963
b. 32, f. 660	Swallow Press	1957-1964 <i>,</i> undated
b. 32, f. 661-662	"T" General	1930-1975, undated
b. 33, f. 663	Tagliabue, John	1963, 1969
b. 33, f. 664	Taylor, Kent	1966-1967
b. 33, f. 665	Tenth Muse	1967-1972 <i>,</i> undated
b. <b>33</b> , f. <b>666</b>	Terkel, Studs	1968, undated
b. 33, f. 667	Terman, Jean	1957
b. 33, f. 668	Third Press	1972
b. 33, f. 669	Third World Press	1971-1973
b. 33, f. 670	Thomas, Don	1966
b. 33, f. 671	Thomas, Lorenzo	1963
b. 33, f. 672	Thompson, Beverly	1968-1969
b. 33, f. 673	Trachtenberg, Alan	1958-1968, undated
b. 33, f. 674	Traubel, Grace	1960-1964
b. 33, f. 675	Triem, Eve	1968
b. 33, f. 676	Truesdale, C. W.	1968-1973
b. 33, f. 677	Twayne Publishers	1963-1971
b. 33, f. 678	"U" General	1960-1975 <i>,</i> undated
b. 33, f. 679	U.S. Committee for Cooperation with the Japan Council against A and H Bombs	1962
b. 33, f. 680	University of Buffalo	1954-1956
b. 33, f. 681	University of California, Los Angeles	1958-1970

b. 33, f. 682	University of Kentucky	1963, 1966
b. 33, f. 683	University of Pennsylvania	1957-1975
b. 33, f. 684	University of Washington	1969
b. 33, f. 685	University of Wisconsin	1971-1974, undated
b. 33, f. 686	University Place Book Shop Includes letters from Walter Goldwater	1963-1975
b. 33, f. 687	Untermeyer, Louis	1962, 1966
b. 34, f. 688	"V" General	1962-1975, undated
b. 34, f. 689	Vago, Claire	1967
b. 34, f. 690	Vanguard Press	1963-1971
b. 34, f. 691	Vas Dias, Robert	1969
b. 34, f. 692	Vassar College	1967-1971
b. 34, f. 693	Veb Buromäschinenwerk Sömmerda / Thür	1962-1964
b. 34, f. 694	Verlag Volk und Welt (Germany)	1956-1975
b. 34, f. 695	Viking Press	1963-1971
b. 34, f. 696	Vrbovska, Anca	1963-1975
b. 34, f. 697-698	"W" General	1953-1975, undated
		undated
b. 34, f. 699	Wade, John Stevens	1964-1974, undated
b. 34, f. 699 b. 34, f. 700	Wade, John Stevens Wantling, William	1964-1974,
		1964-1974, undated 1964-1971,
b. 34, f. 700	Wantling, William War Resisters League	1964-1974, undated 1964-1971, undated
b. 34, f. 700 b. 34, f. 701	Wantling, William War Resisters League Includes letters from David McReynolds	1964-1974, undated 1964-1971, undated 1959-1976
b. 34, f. 700 b. 34, f. 701 b. 34, f. 702	Wantling, William War Resisters League Includes letters from David McReynolds Washington University	1964-1974, undated 1964-1971, undated 1959-1976 1967
b. 34, f. 700 b. 34, f. 701 b. 34, f. 702 b. 34, f. 703	Wantling, William War Resisters League Includes letters from David McReynolds Washington University Washington State University Press	1964-1974, undated 1964-1971, undated 1959-1976 1967 1969-1976
b. 34, f. 700 b. 34, f. 701 b. 34, f. 702 b. 34, f. 703 b. 34, f. 704	Wantling, WilliamWar Resisters League Includes letters from David McReynoldsWashington UniversityWashington State University PressWeinstein, Norman	1964-1974, undated 1964-1971, undated 1959-1976 1967 1967-1976 1967, undated 1966-1976,

b. 35, f. 709-710	Wenning, Henry	1962-1970, undated
b. 35, f. 711	Wesleyan University Press	1968-1970
b. 35, f. 712	Wesson, Neil	1960
b. 35, f. 713	White, Ralph	1960-1961
b. 35, f. 714	White, William	1962-1970
b. 35, f. 715	Wickes, George	1962-1966
b. 35, f. 716	Wilentz, Eli	1963-1972
b. 35, f. 717	Willard, Nancy	1961-1971 <i>,</i> undated
b. 35, f. 718	William Morrow and Company	1963-1971
b. 35, f. 719	Williams, Harrison A.	1963-1965
b. 35, f. 720-723	Williams, Jonathan	1948-1975, undated
b. 35, f. 724	Williams, Loring	1967-1968
b. 36, f. 725	Winston, Henry	1971-1974 <i>,</i> undated
b. 36, f. 726	The Worker	1953-1967, undated
b. 36, f. 726 b. 36, f. 727	The Worker World Books	
		undated
b. <b>36</b> , f. 727	World Books	undated 1961-1962
b. 36, f. 727 b. 36, f. 728	World Books World Fellowship, Inc.	undated 1961-1962 1954, 1968-1972
b. 36, f. 727 b. 36, f. 728 b. 36, f. 729	World Books World Fellowship, Inc. World Law Fund	undated 1961-1962 1954, 1968-1972 1966-1967
b. 36, f. 727 b. 36, f. 728 b. 36, f. 729 b. 36, f. 730	World BooksWorld Fellowship, Inc.World Law FundWormwood Review	undated 1961-1962 1954, 1968-1972 1966-1967 undated
b. 36, f. 727 b. 36, f. 728 b. 36, f. 729 b. 36, f. 730 b. 36, f. 731	World BooksWorld Fellowship, Inc.World Law FundWormwood ReviewWright, Jay	undated 1961-1962 1954, 1968-1972 1966-1967 undated 1964 1957-1975,
b. 36, f. 727 b. 36, f. 728 b. 36, f. 729 b. 36, f. 730 b. 36, f. 731 b. 36, f. 732-733	World BooksWorld Fellowship, Inc.World Law FundWornwood ReviewWright, JayWright, Sarah E.	undated 1961-1962 1954, 1968-1972 1966-1967 undated 1964 1957-1975, undated 1957-1975,
b. 36, f. 727 b. 36, f. 728 b. 36, f. 729 b. 36, f. 730 b. 36, f. 731 b. 36, f. 732-733 b. 36, f. 734	World BooksWorld Fellowship, Inc.World Law FundWormwood ReviewWright, JayWright, Sarah E."Y" General	undated 1961-1962 1954, 1968-1972 1966-1967 undated 1964 1957-1975, undated 1957-1975, undated
b. 36, f. 727 b. 36, f. 728 b. 36, f. 729 b. 36, f. 730 b. 36, f. 731 b. 36, f. 732-733 b. 36, f. 734 b. 36, f. 735	World BooksWorld Fellowship, Inc.World Law FundWormwood ReviewWright, JayWright, Sarah E."Y" GeneralYale, David R.	undated 1961-1962 1954, 1968-1972 1966-1967 undated 1964 1957-1975, undated 1957-1975, undated 1953-1964
b. 36, f. 727 b. 36, f. 728 b. 36, f. 729 b. 36, f. 730 b. 36, f. 731 b. 36, f. 732-733 b. 36, f. 734 b. 36, f. 735 b. 36, f. 736	World Books   World Fellowship, Inc.   World Law Fund   Wornwood Review   Wright, Jay   Wright, Sarah E.   'Y'' General   Yale, David R.   Yale University	undated 1961-1962 1954, 1968-1972 1966-1967 undated 1964 1957-1975, undated 1957-1975, undated 1963-1964 1960-1976 1966-1972,

b. 36, f. 740	Zahn, Curtis	1962-1965, undated
b. 36, f. 741	Zimmerman, Toni	1972, undated
b. 36, f. 742	Zukofsky, Louis	1938-1967
b. 36, f. 743	Empty Envelopes	1958-1968, undated
	Identified by first name only	circa 1950-1976, undated
b. 37, f. 744-758	A - B	circa 1950-1976, undated
b. 38, f. 759-768	B - C	circa 1950-1976, undated
b. 39, f. 769-788	D - G	circa 1950-1976, undated
b. 40, f. 789-804	G - J	circa 1950-1976, undated
b. 41, f. 805-816	L	circa 1950-1976, undated
b. 42, f. 817-837	J - L	circa 1950-1976, undated
b. 43, f. 838-850	M - O	circa 1950-1976, undated
b. 44, f. 851-869	P - S	circa 1950-1976, undated
b. 45, f. 870-878	Τ-Ζ	circa 1950-1976, undated
b. 45, f. 879-884	Unidentified correspondence	circa 1950-1976, undated
b. 46, f. 885-888	Unidentified correspondence	circa 1950-1976, undated
	Correspondence by Subject	1935-1975
b. 47, f. 889-890	Letters to editors	1951-1975, undated
b. 47, f. 891	Nancy Cunard's hospitalization	1960
b. 47, f. 892	Helen Katz property	1935-1937, undated
b. 47, f. 893-894	Leroi Jones trial	1967-1968, undated

## Correspondence by Subject (continued)

b. 47, f. 895-897	Lillian Lowenfels's dismissal from Philadelphia public teaching position	1947-1955, undated
b. 47, f. 898	Passport application	1959
b. 47, f. 899	Sloop Contest to Clean Up Hudson River	1969
b. 48, f. 900	Steven Nelson sedition case	1952-1953, undated
	Smith Act trial and conviction	1953-1955 <i>,</i> undated
b. 48, f. 901-902	Lowenfels, Lillian	1954-1955
b. 48, f. 903	Lowenfels, Walter	1953-1954
b. 48, f. 904	Third-party letters in support of amnesty or leniency for Walter Lowenfels	1953-1954 <i>,</i> undated
b. 48, f. 905	Other third-party correspondence	1954
b. 48, f. 906	Petition in support of Walter Lowenfels by Latin American writers, artists, and professionals	1954
b. 48, f. 907	Amnesty card correspondence and materials	1954, undated
b. 48, f. 908	Materials relating to the Lowenfels Campaign (for amnesty, political freedom, and peace)	circa 1954-1955
b. 48, f. 909	Elizabeth Catlett biographical note and statement on her drawing of Walter Lowenfels	1954, undated
	Third-Party Correspondence	1920-1979
	This series is arranged alphabetically by correspondent. A small amount of third- party correspondence that did not warrant its own folder is filed at the end of the subseries.	
b. 49, f. 910	American Dialog	1966-1968
b. 49, f. 911	Braymer, Nan	1961-1965, undated
b. 49, f. 912	Lowenfels, Albert	1960, undated
	Lowenfels, Lillian	
b. 49, f. 913	A"" General	1960-1966
b. 49, f. 914	Apotheker, [Mother and Father]	circa 1920-1932
b. 49, f. 915	"B" General	1950-1972, undated
b. 49, f. 916	Bantam Books	1964-1969
b. 49, f. 917	Bard, Phil	1956
b. 49, f. 918	Beacon Press	1971

#### Third-Party Correspondence > Lowenfels, Lillian (continued)

b. <b>49</b> , f. <b>919</b>	Blue Heron Press	1955
b. 49, f. 920	Braymer, Nan	1939, 1967, undated
b. <b>49</b> , f. <b>921</b>	Brooks, Edwin	1970, undated
b. <b>49</b> , f. <b>922</b>	"C" General	1955-1971, undated
b. 49, f. 923	Cunard, Nancy	1959-1966, undated
b. <b>49</b> , f. <b>92</b> 4	Curtis Brown Ltd	1969
b. 49, f. 925	"D" General	1969-1974, undated
b. 49, f. 926	Davis, George	1931-1935, undated
b. <b>49</b> , f. <b>927</b>	Dodd, Mead & Co.	1971
b. <b>49</b> , f. <b>928</b>	Doubleday	1970-1972
b. <b>49</b> , f. <b>929</b>	"E" General	1957-1964, undated
b. <b>49</b> , f. <b>930</b>	Farrar, Straus & Girroux	1971-1972
b. 49, f. 931	"Friends"	1956-1967, undated
b. <b>49</b> , f. <b>932</b>	Fulton, Len	1974
b. <b>49</b> , f. <b>933</b>	"G" General	1967-1971
b. <b>49</b> , f. <b>93</b> 4	Gross, Ronald	1970-1972
b. <b>49</b> , f. 935	"H" General	1968, undated
b. <b>49</b> , f. <b>936</b>	Harper & Row	1969
b. <b>49</b> , f. <b>937</b>	Hays, Lee	undated
b. <b>49</b> , f. 938	Herder & Herder	1971
b. <b>49</b> , f. <b>939</b>	Hill & Wang	1963-1971
b. 49, f. 940	Holt, Rinehart & Winston	1969-1971
b. <b>49</b> , f. <b>941</b>	Horizon Press	1964-1971
b. <b>49</b> , f. <b>942</b>	Hughes, Langston	1959-1961
b. <b>49</b> , f. 943	Hugot, Shirley	1971, undated
b. <b>49</b> , f. <b>94</b> 4	International Publishers	1968-1971
#### Third-Party Correspondence > Lowenfels, Lillian (continued)

b. <b>49</b> , f. <b>945</b>	"J" General	undated
b. <b>49</b> , f. <b>946</b>	"K" General	1954-1968
b. <b>49</b> , f. <b>947</b>	Kane, Michal	undated
b. 49, f. 948	"L" General	1954-1974, undated
b. 49, f. 949	Larssen, R. E. F.	1958-1968
b. 49, f. 950	Lawson, John Howard	1954-1967
b. <b>49</b> , f. <b>951</b>	Lepeltier, M. Th.	undated
b. <b>49</b> , f. <b>952</b>	Lowenfels, Albert	1955, undated
b. 49, f. 953	"N" General	undated
b. <b>49</b> , f. <b>95</b> 4	"P" General	1962
b. <b>49</b> , f. <b>955</b>	Penguin	1971
b. <b>49</b> , f. <b>956</b>	Random House	1969-1974
b. <b>49</b> , f. <b>957</b>	Rapp, George	1967-1968
b. 49, f. 958	Recht, Jean Jacques	1960-1962
b. 49, f. 959	Riccio, Ottone	1967-1970, undated
b. 50, f. 960	"S" General	1956-1977, undated
b. <b>50</b> , f. <b>961</b>	Schwartz, Angela Lowenfels	1957-1960
b. <b>50</b> , f. <b>962</b>	Seeger, Pete	1968, undated
b. <b>50</b> , f. <b>963</b>	Seven Seas	1960
b. <b>50</b> , f. <b>96</b> 4	"T" General	1954
b. <b>50</b> , f. <b>965</b>	United States District Court	1954-1957
b. 50, f. 966	University of Massacusetts	1971-1975, undated
b. <b>50</b> , f. <b>967</b>	White, Ralph	1960-1961
b. 50, f. 968	First names	1951-1974 <i>,</i> undated
b. 50, f. 969	Unidentified	undated
Per	pelitt, Manna Lowenfels	
b. 50, f. 970	Random House	1977-1978
b. <b>50</b> , f. <b>971</b>	Stonehill Publishing Co.	1976-1977

## Third-Party Correspondence > Perpelitt, Manna Lowenfels (continued)

b. 50, f. 972-975	Incoming correspondence, A-Z	1976-1979, undated
b. 50, f. 976	Outgoing correspondence, A-Z	1976-1977, undated
b. <b>50</b> , f. <b>977</b>	Roving Eye Press	1959-1964 <i>,</i> undated
b. 50, f. 978	Schwartz, Angela Lowenfels	1955-1956, undated
b. 50, f. 979-980	Whittier Press	1953-1959, undated
b. 50, f. 981	Other third party correspondence	1932-1976, undated

# Series II: Writings, 1926-1976

## 52 linear feet (92 boxes)

The series contains the poetry, prose, and dramatic writings of Walter Lowenfels and drafts of works compiled and edited by Lowenfels for poetry anthologies and editions of Walt Whitman's writings. Writings are typescsript drafts with typescript and holograph corrections and notes. Among the writings are printed materials including marketing materials, newspaper clippings, and reviews, a small amount of correspondence, proofs and other related materials. Of note are Lowenfels's editions of the works of Walt Whitman, including The Tenderest Lover: The Erotic Poetry of Walt Whitman and Walt Whitman's Civil War. Both books are thematic explorations of published and unpublished writings by Whitman with commentary by Lowenfels. Lowenfels also wrote an extensive autobiography, entitled My Many Lives, the second half of which was published in The Portable Walter. To My Imaginary Daughter, published in 1954, is a small book of letters, memoirs, poems, and anecdotes that is in part autobiographical and documents Lowenfels's relationships with his own daughters. Among the many anthologies Lowenfels compiled and published in his later years, Where Is Vietnam? received the greatest attention, as it was a collection of poems protesting the war. A massive work, Autobiography of an Empire was unpublished in his lifetime. Lowenfels compiled and intended by Lowenfels to be a documentary history of the United States. Also included in this series are drafts of the anonymously published USA With Music, The Life of Fraenkel's Death, Some Deaths, Steel 1937, Sonnets of Love and Liberty and other essays and poems.

Lowenfels frequently clipped or taped typescript fragments onto pages as corrections. Where possible, paperclips and tape have been left intact to protect the integrity of these corrections. A substantial amount of notes, drafts, and duplicates remain unidentified and unsorted. Within these unidentified files, fragments of multiple works are frequently filed together with no apparerent order.

Writings are arranged alphabetically by title. Boxes of unsorted poems, anthology materials, and autobiographical materials are filed at the end of the series.

b. 51, f. 982	"Aldington, Richard," typescript	undated
b. 51, f. 983-988	Alive: Letters 1934-1975, typescript, corrected (electrostatic copy)	circa 1975
b. 52, f. 989-994	"American Voices," typescript drafts, corrected, printed material, and proofs Also stored in <u>"American Voices," proofs (Series II)</u> .	circa 1953
b. 52, f. 995-996	Americans For Peace, typescript, corrected, and printed material	undated
b. 52, f. 997	"Angela," typescript and photocopy, with corrections	undated
b. 52, f. 998	"Anonymous Books," typescript	circa 1932
b. 52, f. 999	"Answering My Daughters (on how to read the newspapers)," clippings from <i>Daily Worker</i>	1958 September 14
b. 52, f. 1000	"Aphorisms," typescript, corrected	undated
b. 52, f. 1001	"Appendix: Some Daily Worker Stories, 1946-1953," typescript	undated
b. 52, f. 1002-1003	"Apollinaire," typescript, corrected, with notes; typescript, photocopy; printed material	undated
	"An Artist Looks at the New Europe," newspaper clipping from <i>Daily Worker</i> Stored in: <u>"An Artist Looks at the New Europe," newspaper clipping from <i>The</i> <u>Worker</u>.</u>	1948 January 18
	Autobiography of an Empire	1976, undated

Page 39 of 88

# Autobiography of an Empire (continued)

b. 53, f. 1004-1008	Typescript, photocopies of Introductions by Angela Davis and Maxwell Geismar, Forward by Manna Lowenfels, and Chapters I-IV, corrected.	circa 1976, undated
b. 53, f. 1009-1013	"And Ain't I a Woman?" typescript and photocopy, corrected	undated
b. 54, f. 1014-1019	"The American Nightmare," typescript and photocopy, corrected	undated
b. 54, f. 1020-1023	"Which Side Are You On?" typescript and photocopy, corrected	undated
b. 55, f. 1024-1025	"Which Side Are You On?" typescript and photocopy, corrected	undated
b. 55, f. 1026-1027	"Sinning Against the Light," typescript and photocopy, corrected	undated
b. 55, f. 1028	"Against the Claw," typescript drafts, corrected	undated
b. 55, f. 1029-1030	"Lovers," typescript and typescript photocopy drafts, corrected	1976, undated
b. 56, f. 1031-1034	"Lovers," typescript and typescript photocopy drafts, corrected	1976, undated
b. 56, f. 1035	"Sinning Against the Light," typescript, corrected	undated
b. 56, f. 1036-1038	Various typescript drafts, corrected, with notes	undated
b. 57, f. 1039-1043	Various typescript drafts, corrected, with notes	undated
b. 58, f. 1044-1049	Various typescript drafts, corrected, with notes	undated
b. 59, f. 1050-1054	Various typescript and typescript photocopy drafts, corrected, with notes	undated
b. 60, f. 1055-1061	Source material	undated
b. 60, f. 1062-1066	<u>Correspondence</u>	1963-1976
b. 60, f. 1067	Printed material	undated
b. 60, f. 1068	Empty folders	undated
b. 61, f. 1069-1076	"Autobiography of My Poems," typescript and carbon drafts, corrected	undated
	"The Ballad for Un-American Blues," with Lee Hays and Waldemar Hille Stored in: <u>"The Ballad for Un-American Blues," with Lee Hays and Waldemar Hille</u> (Series II).	1947
b. 61, f. 1077-1081	"Be Polite to the Grass: Letters to My Grandchildren," holograph, typescript and typescript photocopy drafts, corrected	undated

	"Billionaires with Bombs," <i>Daily Worker</i> Stored in: <u>"Billionaires with Bombs," <i>The Worker</i> (Series II)</u> .	1946 August 25
b. 61, f. 1082	"Black Renaissance," remarks at The National Book Awards	1968 March 5
b. 62, f. 1083-1085	"Book II," typescript and photocopy	circa 1930, 1965
b. 62, f. 1086	"Christmas Prayer," printed version	undated
b. 62, f. 1087	"Christmas Spirit," newspaper clipping	circa 1938
b. 62, f. 1088	"Communism," typescript, corrected	undated
b. 62, f. 1089	"Communist Party: Tape with Francois," typescript, corrected	undated
	"Constitution Day, 1951," <i>Daily Worker</i> Stored in: <u>"Constitution Day, 1951," <i>The Worker</i> (Series II)</u> .	1951 September 15
b. 62, f. 1090	"Conversations with Len Chandler," typescript drafts	1965
b. 62, f. 1091	"Credo," Nuestro Tiempo	1954 October
b. 62, f. 1092	"Credo of a Poet on Trial," printed material	1954 April
b. 62, f. 1093	"Cullud: A Found Concrete Poem," copy	1968
b. 62, f. 1094	"The Daily Worker Drive," newspaper clipping	undated
b. 62, f. 1095	Draft Resolution on Cultural Work, typescript and holograph drafts and correspondence	1971, undated
b. 62, f. 1096-1097	"Dylan Thomas (1914-1953)" typescript, corrected	undated
b. 63, f. 1098	"Earth Shall Smile," lyrics by Walter Lowenfels, music by Waldemar Hille. Also stored in <u>"Earth Shall Smile," lyrics by Walter Lowenfels, music by Waldemar</u> <u>Hille (Series II)</u>	undated
b. 63, f. 1099-1100	"Elegy in the Manner of a Requiem for D. H. Lawrence," photocopy and printed material	undated
b. 63, f. 1101-1102	"Eliot," typescript, corrected	undated
b. 63, f. 1103	"Episodes and Epistles," reviews	1926
b. 63, f. 1104-1105	"Epitaphs," published and unpublished poems, typescript and photocopy, with poems from <i>Found Poems</i> and <i>Love Letters</i>	undated
	"Epithalium," broadside (Series II) Stored in: <u>"Epithalium," broadside (Series II)</u> .	undated
b. 63, f. 1106	"The Eternal Meanings," American Dialog	1969
b. 63, f. 1107	Europe, holograph and typescript notes and newspaper clippings	1961
b. 63, f. 1108	Every Poem Is a Love Poem, typescript and photocopy	undated
b. 63, f. 1109	"The Execution," typescript, corrected	undated

b. 63, f. 1110	"Fascism Vs. Art," typescript	circa 1937
b. 63, f. 1111	"Faithful to Being Alive," typescript	undated
b. 63, f. 1112	"Finale of Seem," newspaper clippings	1929
b. 63, f. 1113	"For a Hemiplegic," tearsheets from Mainstream	undated
b. 63, f. 1114	"For My Daughter's 20th Birthday," typescript	undated
	For Neruda, For Chile	1973-1974 <i>,</i> undated
b. 64, f. 1115-1124	Typescript and photocopy drafts, corrected	undated
b. 65, f. 1125	Galleys	circa 1974
b. 65, f. 1126-1129	Proofs	circa 1974
b. 66, f. 1130-1134	Source material	undated
b. 66, f. 1135-1137	Correspondence	1973-1974
b. 66, f. 1138	Permissions	1974
b. 66, f. 1139	Printed material	1974-1975
	"For the Freedom of Morton Sobell," with Waldemar Hille Stored in: <u>"For the Freedom of Morton Sobell," with Waldemar Hille (Series II)</u> .	undated
b. 67, f. 1140-1141	<i>Found Poems</i> , typescript, typescript carbon, and photocopy drafts, and printed material Also stored in <u>Found poems, printed material (Series II)</u>	1972-1975, undated
b. 67, f. 1142	"The Fourth of July," newspaper clipping	undated
b. 67, f. 1143	"Fragment from a Life," clipping from Daily World	1968 October 17
b. 67, f. 1144	"From Jail," typescript drafts	undated
b. 67, f. 1145	"From Our Blood," typescript and photocopy draft	undated
	From the Belly of the Shark	undated
b. 67, f. 1146-1150	Typescript drafts, corrected	undated
b. 68, f. 1151-1158	Typescript drafts, corrected	undated
b. 69, f. 1159-1166		
,	Typescript drafts, corrected	undated
b. 69, f. 1167-1170	Typescript drafts, corrected Source material	undated undated
b. 69, f. 1167-1170	Source material	undated
b. 69, f. 1167-1170 b. 69, f. 1171	Source material Printed material	undated 1974
b. 69, f. 1167-1170 b. 69, f. 1171 b. 70, f. 1172	Source material Printed material "From Time to Time," newspaper clippings	undated 1974 undated

b. <b>70</b> , f. <b>1175</b>	"Giordano Bruno," typescript and printed material	undated
b. 70, f. 1176	"Goodby Jargon" and "Welcome Home to Cubby," reprint from The Outsider	1961
b. <b>70</b> , f. 1177	"Have We Said Enough About Spring," typescript, corrected	undated
b. 70, f. 1178	"The Hawk," reprint	undated
	"The Heiress Never Met the Miner," from <i>The New Yorker</i> Stored in: <u>"The Heiress Never Met the Miner," from <i>The New Yorker</i> (Series II)</u> .	1948
b. 70, f. 1179	"Hello, Richard," newspaper clipping	1969
b. 70, f. 1180	"Hemingway," typescript, corrected, with printed material	1964, undated
b. <b>70,</b> f. 1181	"The Human Flow," typescsript and photocopy drafts, corrected, with holograph notes	undated
b. 70, f. 1182	"I Sat in Court with Baudelaire," newspaper clippings	1956-1957
b. 70, f. 1183	"The Impossible Goal," printed material	undated
b. 70, f. 1184-1185	In the Time of Revolution, printed material and legal agreement, unsigned	1968
b. 70, f. 1186	"In the Beginning (Some Autobiographical Letters)," typescript	undated
b. 70, f. 1187	"Index to Mankind," newspaper clipping	1970
	"Is There Not a Cause," with Karol Fahnestock Stored in: <u>"Is There Not a Cause," with Karol Fahnestock (Series II)</u> .	1960 March 23
b. 70, f. 1188	"Journal," typescript	undated
b. 70, f. 1189	"Korean War Letters," printed material	undated
b. 70, f. 1190	"Labor Poets," typescript drafts, corrected	1956
	Land of Roseberries	1965
b. 70, f. 1191-1194	Typescript and photocopy	1965
b. <b>70</b> , f. 1195	Forward by Ishmael Reed, typescript drafts, with corrections	undated
	The Last Echo	1969
b. <b>71</b> , f. 1196-1202	Typescript and photocopy drafts, corrected	1969
b. <b>71</b> , f. <b>1203</b>	Correspondence	1969
b. <b>71</b> , f. <b>1204</b>	Permissions	1969
b. 71, f. 1205	Printed material	1973
	Filited flatenal	
b. 71, f. 1206-1207	Leaves of Grass, edited by WL, notes and correspondence	1961

b. 72, f. 1210	"Letters to Aaron Kurtz," printed version	undated
b. 72, f. 1211	"Letter to Chile," Daily World	1974 September 6
b. 72, f. 1212-1213	"Letters to the Editor," typescript carbon, corrected	undated
b. 72, f. 1214	"Letter to Ed Strong," newspaper clipping	undated
b. 72, f. 1215	"A Letter for the President," typescript drafts, corrected	undated
b. 72, f. 1216	"A Letter to Steve Nelson," newspaper clipping	1954
b. <b>72,</b> f. <b>1217</b>	Letters to various editors	1928-1974, undated
b. 72, f. 1218	"Life & Death Forms," typescript letters	1928-1938, undated
b. 72, f. 1219-1228	The Life of Fraenkel's Death, typescript drafts, corrected, with notes	undated
b. 73, f. 1229	<u>"Lift the Embargo," newspaper clipping</u>	undated
b. <b>73</b> , f. <b>1230</b>	"Literature and Society," printed material	undated
b. 73, f. 1231-1233	<i>Love Letters</i> , typecript and photocopy drafts, corrected. Also contains typescript and photocopy poems by others	undated
b. <b>73</b> , f. <b>123</b> 4	Love Letters to a Hemiplegic, typescript photocopy	undated
b. 73, f. 1235-1236	"Love Poems," typescript and photocopy, corrected	undated
b. 73, f. 1237-1239	"Love Song of Resistance," typescript drafts	1963
b. 73, f. 1240	"Love: Synopsis for a Novel," typescript draft with notes	undated
b. 73, f. 1241	"Mae Jackson's Book of Poems," photocopy of newspaper clipping	undated
b. 73, f. 1242	"The Marchers," newspaper clippings	undated
b. 73, f. 1243	"Masthead," newspaper clipping	undated
b. 73, f. 1244	"May Day," typescript, corrected	undated
b. 73, f. 1245	"Mental Climate," typescript, corrected	undated
b. 74, f. 1246	"The Metallurgical Process," typescript and photocopy, corrected	undated
b. 74, f. 1247	[Mexico?], typescript	1950
b. 74, f. 1248	Modern Love: An International Anthology of Poems, typescript photocopy	undated
b. <b>74</b> , f. <b>1249</b>	"The Moderns," typescript	1966
b. 74, f. 1250-1251	"Muga and Other Love Letters by Walter Lowenfels: Collected Poems 1929-1969," typescript, corrected	1969
b. <b>74</b> , f. 1252	[Muriel?], typescript corrected	undated

	My Many Lives	1950-1968, undated
b. 75, f. 1253-1264	Typescript and photocopy, corrected	1950-1967, undated
b. 76, f. 1265-1270	"The Eternal Close," typescript and photocopy, corrected, with notes	undated
b. 76, f. 1271	"Journal," typescript, corrected	undated
b. 77, f. 1272-1274	"Jukebox," typescript and photocopy, corrected	undated
b. 77, f. 1275-1278	<sup>8</sup> "Lillian, My Letter Life," typescript and photocopy, corrected	undated
b. 78, f. 1279-1283	"Loving You In The Fallout," typescript and photocopy drafts, corrected	undated
b. 79, f. 1284-1292	"Loving You In The Fallout," typescript and photocopy drafts, corrected	undated
b. 80, f. 1293-1296	"Loving You In The Fallout," typescript and photocopy drafts, corrected	undated
b. 80, f. 1297-1299	"My Latest Life," typescript and photocopy drafts, corrected	undated
b. 81, f. 1300-1304	"My Latest Life," typescript and photocopy drafts, corrected	undated
b. 82, f. 1305-1307	"My Latest Life," typescript and photocopy drafts, corrected	undated
b. 82, f. 1308-1309	"Paris Chapters," typescript and photocopy drafts, corrected	undated
b. 83, f. 1310-1317	"Paris Chapters," typescript and photocopy drafts, corrected	undated
b. 84, f. 1318-1324	<sup>4</sup> "The Poetry of My Politics," typescript and photocopy drafts, corrected	1968, undated
b. 84, f. 1325-1326	Various typescript and photocopy drafts, corrected	undated
b. 85, f. 1327-1331	Various typescript and photocopy drafts, corrected	undated
b. 85, f. 1332	Printed material	undated
b. 85, f. 1333	"New Black Poets," typescript and photocopy	undated
b. 85, f. 1334-1338	New Jazz Poets, typescript and photocopy	undated
b. 86, f. 1339	"The New Life," typescript	undated
b. 86, f. 1339a	"New Moon," newspaper clipping	undated
b. 86, f. 1340-1341	"New Poets," typescript and photocopy	undated

b. 86, f. 1342	"No More Guernica," typescript	circa 1937
b. 86, f. 1343-1344	"No More Poems," typescript and typescript photocopy, with printed material	1931, undated
b. 86, f. 1344a	"Notes on Readings," typescript	undated
b. 86, f. 1345-1351	Notes and notebooks, typescript and holograph	undated
b. 86, f. 1352	"Note to a Critic: Artists Are Political," newspaper clipping	1958
b. 86, f. 1353	"Of Olga Cabral's Cities and Deserts," clipping	undated
b. 87, f. 1354-1365	5 The Other Side of the Wall, typescript and photocopy drafts	undated
b. 88, f. 1366-1375	The Other Side of the Wall, typescript and photocopy drafts	undated
b. 89, f. 1376	"Peace," typescript, corrected	1960
b. 89, f. 1377	"Personal, For Poets Only," typescript, corrected	1958-1960
b. 89, f. 1378	"Petition to the Heads of State from an Unemployed Bill Payer," newspaper clipping	undated
b. 89, f. 1379	"Playback From Space," typescript and photocopy	undated
b. 89, f. 1380-1386	<i>The Poem That Can't Be Stopped</i> , typescript and photocopy drafts, with printed material	undated
	Poesie et Revolutions, French translation by Francois Hugot	undated
b. 90, f. 1387	Typescript photocopy	undated
	Galley proofs Stored in: <u>Poesie et Revolutions, French translation by Francois Hugot, galley</u> proofs (Series II).	undated
b. 90, f. 1388	Printed material	undated
b. 90, f. 1389	"A Poet Speaks to the Court," printed material	1954
b. 90, f. 1390	"The Poetry of My Politics," printed material	1971
	Poets of Today	1964, undated
b. 90, f. 1391	Source material	undated
b. 90, f. 1392	Typescript and typescript photocopy	1964
b. 90, f. 1393	Blurbs	undated
b. 90, f. 1394	Printed material	1964-1968, undated
b. 90, f. 1395	"Poet's View of the USSR," newspaper clippping	1962
	The Portable Walter	undated
b. 90, f. 1396	Preface by Robert Gover, typescript	undated

#### The Portable Walter (continued)

b. 90, f. 1397-1398	Drafts and fragments, typescript	undated
b. 90, f. 1399	Printed material	undated
b. 90, f. 1400	"Posthumous Poems," typescript drafts, corrected	undated
b. 90, f. 1401	"Prince Lumamba Speaks," newspaper clipping	undated
	"The Prisoners"	circa 1954
b. 91, f. 1402	Typescript, corrected, with notes	circa 1954
	Proofs Stored in: <u>"The Prisoners," proofs (Series II)</u> .	circa 1954
b. 91, f. 1403	Responses to "The Prisoners"	1954
b. 91, f. 1404	Printed material	1954, undated
b. 91, f. 1405	"Prosody and Suicide," typescript, corrected	undated
b. 91, f. 1406	"Racism In Culture," materials for a symposium	1973
b. 91, f. 1407-1408	Reality Prime, typescript and printed material	1974, undated
b. 91, f. 1409	"Reminiscences of a Paris Expatriate [Interview with George Wickes]," typescript	1965-1966
b. 91, f. 1410	"Requirements," newspaper clipping	undated
b. 91, f. 1411-1412	The Revolution is to be Human, typescript drafts and printed material	1973, undated
b. 91, f. 1413	"The Rosenberg Song," newspaper clipping	undated
b. 92, f. 1414	"Salute to John Howard Lawson," printed material	undated
b. 92, f. 1415-1417	"Second Biography," typecsript draft, with notes	undated
	The Secret of Being Alive	1975, undated
b. 92, f. 1418-1421	Typescript and photocopy drafts, corrected, with notes	1975, undated
b. 93, f. 1422-1427	Typescript and photocopy drafts, corrected, with notes	1975, undated
b. 93, f. 1428-1429	Typescript photocopy drafts and rejects	undated
b. 94, f. 1430	<u>"Selby," typescript</u>	undated
b. 94, f. 1431	"Selected Poems and Communications," typescript drafts, corrected	undated
b. 94, f. 1432	"Siqueros - 'To Hell With Oxcarts,'" newspaper clipping	1968
b. 94, f. 1433	"Snowy Christmas," newspaper clipping	undated
b. 94, f. 1434-1440	Some Deaths, typescript and photocopy drafts, corrected, and printed material	circa 1965

b. 95, f. 1441-1445	Song of Peace, typescript and photocopy drafts, corrected, and printed material	1959, undated
b. <b>95</b> , f. <b>1446</b>	"Sonnet: For the Poets of France," typescript drafts	1953-1955
b. 95, f. 1447-1449	Sonnets of Love and Liberty, typescript drafts and printed material	undated
b. 95, f. 1450-1451	"Steel, 1937," typescript, corrected and printed material	circa 1938
	"A Steelworker Rates the Financial Page," <i>Daily Worker</i> Stored in: <u>"A Steelworker Rates the Financial Page," <i>The Worker</i> (Series II).</u>	1949
b. 96, f. 1452-1453	Submissions, typescript and holograph, corrected	undated
b. 96, f. 1454	"The Suicide," printed materieal	undated
	The Tenderest Lover: The Erotic Poetry of Walt Whitman	undated
b. 96, f. 1455-1457	"The Eternal Meanings," typescript drafts, with corrections	undated
b. 96, f. 1458-1460	"My Book and I," typescript drafts, with corrections	undated
b. 96, f. 1461-1466	Typescript drafts and duplicates, with corrections	undated
b. 97, f. 1467-1476	Typescript drafts and duplicates, with corrections	undated
b. 97, f. 1467-1476 b. 97, f. 1477	Typescript drafts and duplicates, with corrections Printed material	undated 1970
b. 97, f. 1477	Printed material	1970
b. 97, f. 1477 b. 97, f. 1478 b. 97, f.	Printed material "3rd Tarot Book," or "Major Arcana," typescript draft and duplicates	1970 undated
b. 97, f. 1477 b. 97, f. 1478 b. 97, f. 1479-1480 b. 98, f.	Printed material "3rd Tarot Book," or "Major Arcana," typescript draft and duplicates <i>The Thirteenth Lover: a play with music in three acts</i> , typescript drafts "Thou Shalt Not Overkill," proofs, with unidentified typescript pages and other	1970 undated circa 1928
b. 97, f. 1477 b. 97, f. 1478 b. 97, f. 1479-1480 b. 98, f. 1481-1483	Printed material         "3rd Tarot Book," or "Major Arcana," typescript draft and duplicates         The Thirteenth Lover: a play with music in three acts, typescript drafts         "Thou Shalt Not Overkill," proofs, with unidentified typescript pages and other printed material	1970 undated circa 1928 undated
b. 97, f. 1477 b. 97, f. 1478 b. 97, f. 1479-1480 b. 98, f. 1481-1483	Printed material         "3rd Tarot Book," or "Major Arcana," typescript draft and duplicates         The Thirteenth Lover: a play with music in three acts, typescript drafts         "Thou Shalt Not Overkill," proofs, with unidentified typescript pages and other printed material         "Thoughts on Walt Whitman's Birthday," newspaper clippings	1970 undated circa 1928 undated undated circa 1964-1970,
b. 97, f. 1477 b. 97, f. 1478 b. 97, f. 1479-1480 b. 98, f. 1481-1483 b. 98, f. 1484	Printed material         "3rd Tarot Book," or "Major Arcana," typescript draft and duplicates         The Thirteenth Lover: a play with music in three acts, typescript drafts         "Thou Shalt Not Overkill," proofs, with unidentified typescript pages and other printed material         "Thoughts on Walt Whitman's Birthday," newspaper clippings         To an Imaginary Daughter	1970 undated circa 1928 undated undated circa 1964-1970, undated
b. 97, f. 1477 b. 97, f. 1478 b. 97, f. 1479-1480 b. 98, f. 1481-1483 b. 98, f. 1484 b. 98, f. 1485	Printed material         "3rd Tarot Book," or "Major Arcana," typescript draft and duplicates         The Thirteenth Lover: a play with music in three acts, typescript drafts         "Thou Shalt Not Overkill," proofs, with unidentified typescript pages and other printed material         "Thoughts on Walt Whitman's Birthday," newspaper clippings         To an Imaginary Daughter         "Father and Daughter," typescript         "Father and Daughter," working manuscript, typescript photocopy,	1970 undated circa 1928 undated undated circa 1964-1970, undated circa 1970
<ul> <li>b. 97, f. 1477</li> <li>b. 97, f. 1478</li> <li>b. 97, f. 1479-1480</li> <li>b. 98, f. 1481-1483</li> <li>b. 98, f. 1484</li> <li>b. 98, f. 1485</li> <li>b. 98, f. 1486</li> </ul>	Printed material         "3rd Tarot Book," or "Major Arcana," typescript draft and duplicates         The Thirteenth Lover: a play with music in three acts, typescript drafts         "Thou Shalt Not Overkill," proofs, with unidentified typescript pages and other printed material         "Thoughts on Walt Whitman's Birthday," newspaper clippings         To an Imaginary Daughter         "Father and Daughter," typescript         "Father and Daughter," working manuscript, typescript photocopy, corrected	1970 undated circa 1928 undated undated circa 1964-1970, undated circa 1970 undated

# To an Imaginary Daughter (continued)

b. 99, f. 1491-1500	Typescript and typescript photocopy drafts and duplicates, corrected	undated
b. 100, f. 1501-1502	Typescript and typescript photocopy drafts and duplicates, corrected	undated
b. 100, f. 1503	Blurbs	undated
b. 100, f. 1504	"To a Soviet Friend," typescript draft	undated
b. 100, f. 1505	"To David Alfaro Siqueiros," newspaper clippings	undated
b. 100, f. 1506-1512	<i>Translations from Scorpius</i> , typescript drafts, with corrections and printed materials	undated
b. 100, f. 1513	"Travelling Across the Land of Perpetual Spring," newspaper clipping	undated
b. 100, f. 1514	"Two Women Poets Tell of Peace, Struggles and Hope," The Worker	1935
b. 101, f. 1515	"Un-American," typescript drafts, with corrections	undated
	The Unbeat Generation	1960-1965
b. 101, f. 1516-1517	Typescript drafts	circa 1964
b. 101, f. 1518-1520	Typescript and holograph drafts and source material	undated
b. 101, f. 1521	Poems: discards and duplicates, typescript and holograph	1960
b. 101, f. 1522	Dedication drafts	undated
b. 101, f. 1523	Preface drafts	undated
b. 101, f. 1524-1531	Printed material	1960-1965, undated
b. 102, f. 1532-1538	Printed material	1960-1965 <i>,</i> undated
b. 102, f. 1539	"Unfinished Journal"	undated
b. 102, f. 1540-1547	<i>USA with Music</i> , typescript and typescript photocopy drafts, with notes, legal papers, and printed material	1932, undated
b. 103, f. 1548-1549	"Verdansky," typescript drafts with corrections	undated
b. 103, f. 1550	"A Visit With Siqueiros," printed material	undated
	Walt Whitman's Civil War	circa 1951-1960, undated
b. 103, f. 1551-1555	Setting typescript, corrected	1960
b. 104, f. 1556-1559	Plate proof	1960

#### Walt Whitman's Civil War (continued)

b. 104, f. 1560-1562	Typescript drafts and duplicates, with corrections and notes	circa 1960
b. 105, f. 1563-1570	Typescript drafts and duplicates, with corrections and notes	circa 1960
b. 106, f. 1571-1572	Typescript drafts and duplicates, with corrections and notes	circa 1960
	Proofs Stored in: <u>Walt Whitman's Civil War, galley proofs (Series II)</u> and <u>Walt</u> <u>Whitman's Civil War, galley proofs (Series II)</u> .	circa 1960
b. 106, f. 1573-1576	Notes and correspondence	circa 1951-1960
b. 106, f. 1577-1579	Printed material	undated
b. 106, f. 1580	Microfilm (2 reels)	circa 1960
b. 106, f. 1581	[Folder number not used]	
b. 107, f. 1582	"Wasn't That a Time?," printed version, with correspondence	undated
b. 107, f. 1583-1584	<i>We Are All Poets, Really,</i> typescript and holograph notes and correspondence, and printed material	1964-1965
b. 107, f. 1585	"The Week," printed material	1965
b. 107, f. 1586	"What Were You Thinking?," typescript	undated
b. 107, f. 1587-1590	Where Is Vietnam?, typescript drafts and duplicates, and printed material	undated
b. 107, f. 1591-1593	"The White Poetry Syndicate," typescript and photocopy drafts and duplicates, with notes and correspondence, and printed material	circa 1970
b. 108, f. 1594-1598	"The White Poetry Syndicate," typescript and photocopy drafts and duplicates, with notes and correspondence, and printed material	circa 1970
b. 108, f. 1599	"White Heaven," typescript	circa 1925
b. 108, f. 1600-1605	"Whitman," bibliographies, notes, permissions and correspondence	1960-1965, undated
b. 108, f. 1606	"Whitman and the Divine Average," typescript, corrected	undated
b. 108, f. 1607	"The Whitman Image," typescript, corrected	undated
b. 108, f. 1608-1609	"Whitman's Own Biographical Note," typescript and typescript photocopy, corrected, with fragments	undated
b. 109, f. 1610	"Who Died?," typescript	undated
	Who Is Lenin? Americans Respond	1970
b. 109, f. 1611-1616	Typescript and typescript photocopy drafts and duplicates, corrected	circa 1970

#### Who Is Lenin? Americans Respond (continued)

b. 109, f. 1617	Printed material Also stored in <u>Who Is Lenin? Americans Respond, printed material (Series II)</u> .	1970
b. 109, f. 1618	"Wittgenstein (A Comment on the Tractatus Logico-Philosophicus)" typescript	undated
b. 109, f. 1619	"Women Out," typescript and photocopy drafts	undated
b. 109, f. 1620	"Writers Congress Gave Impetus to New Poetry," newspaper clipping	1941
b. 110, f. 1621-1622	"The Writing On the Wall," typescript	undated
b. 110, f. 1623	"Writings for Worker," typescript	1940, undated
b. 110, f. 1624	"Young Black Poets Reveal Bigot White Literary Junta," The Milwaukee Courier	1970 February 28
b. 110, f. 1625	"Zukofsky [?]," typescript drafts and duplicates	undated
	Translations by Walter Lowenfels	
b. 110, f. 1626	Eulard, Paul. "Peace"	undated
b. 110, f. 1627	Eulard, Paul. "To Friends Whose Demands Are Exacting"	undated
b. 110, f. 1628	Fombona-Pachano, Jacinto. "A Warning for Abraham Lincoln"	1954
b. 110, f. 1629	Guillen, Nicholas. "Prologue for an Unfinished Essay"	1957
b. 110, f. 1630	Guillevic. "Business"	undated
b. 110, f. 1631	Guillevic. "Tomorrow's Children," music by Pete Seeger	1964
	Interview transcripts	
b. <b>110,</b> f. <b>1632</b>	The Anthological Self: A tape recording with Walter Lowenfels, Jack Lindeman, Richard O'Connell. Christiana, Pennsylvania.	1966 August 27
b. 110, f. 1633	Conversation with Robert Forrey	1962 May 10
b. 110, f. 1634	Conversation with Ronald Gross	1968 Feb 25
b. <b>110,</b> f. <b>1635</b>	Conversation with Walter Lowenfels, Cathy Sampson, Eleana Richards, Roger Morgan, Cindy Rubenfield, and Anne Plunkett. Peekskill, New York.	1970 May 26
b. 110, f. 1636	Interview with Arabella Yorke and Walter Lowenfels	1964 October 25
b. 110, f. 1637	Interview with Walter Lowenfels, taped by Francois Hugot	1960 August 13
b. 110, f. 1638	Transcripts of Gaylord Leroy, Joseph North, and Walter Lowenfels	undated
b. 111, f. 1639-1646	Anthology source materials	undated
b. 112, f. 1647-1659	Anthology source materials	undated
b. 113, f. 1660-1670	Anthology source materials	undated

b. 114, f. 1671-1680	Autobiographical writings and collected correspondence	undated
b. 115, f. 1681-1686	Autobiographical writings and collected correspondence	undated
b. 116, f. 1687-1695	Autobiographical writings and collected correspondence	undated
b. 117, f. 1696-1703	Poems	undated
b. 118, f. 1704-1710	Poems	undated
b. 118, f. 1711	Copyright registrations	1958-1959
b. 118, f. 1712	Permissions	1966-1972
b. 119, f. 1713-1734	Unidentified writings and duplicates	undated
b. 120, f. 1735-1750	Unidentified writings and duplicates	undated
b. 121, f. 1751-1767	Unidentified writings and duplicates	undated
b. 122, f. 1768-1780	Unidentified writings and duplicates	undated
b. 123, f. 1781-1798	Unidentified writings and duplicates	undated
b. 124, f. 1799-1823	Unidentified writings and duplicates	undated
b. 125, f. 1824-1845	Unidentified writings and duplicates	undated
b. 126, f. 1845a-1845∨	Unidentified writings and duplicates	undated
b. 127, f. 1846-1874	Unidentified writings and duplicates	undated
b. 128, f. 1875-1898	Unidentified writings and duplicates	undated
b. 129, f. 1899-1916	Unidentified writings and duplicates	undated
b. 130, f. 1917-1934	Unidentified writings and duplicates	undated
b. 131, f. 1935-1959	Unidentified writings and duplicates	undated

b. 132, f. 1960-1978	Unidentified writings and duplicates	undated
b. 133, f. 1979-1999	Unidentified writings and duplicates	undated
b. 134, f. 2000-2022	Unidentified writings and duplicates	undated
b. 135, f. 2023-2041	Unidentified writings and duplicates	undated
b. 136, f. 2042-2059	Unidentified writings and duplicates	undated
b. 137, f. 2060-2073	Unidentified writings and duplicates	undated
b. 138, f. 2074-2089	Unidentified writings and duplicates	undated
b. 139, f. 2090-2113	Unidentified writings and duplicates	undated
b. 140, f. 2114-2135	Unidentified writings and duplicates	undated
b. 141, f. 2136-2154	Unidentified writings and duplicates	undated
b. 142, f. 2155-2182	Unidentified writings and duplicates	undated

# Series III: Writings of Others, 1941-1976

#### 6 linear feet (14 boxes)

Writings of Others contains the poems, short stories, essays and plays of other writers in typescript, photocopy, holograph and printed forms. Some items are autographed by the authors. These writings were likely sent to or otherwise collected by Lowenfels as gifts, for criticism, or for submission to publications and anthologies he compiled and edited. Included in this series are drafts of *Who Is Lowenfels*, an unpublished biography written by Dick Lourie, and essays and translations by Lillian Lowenfels.

Additional writings of others are enclosures with letters in Series I. Correspondence and in Series II. Writings, as anthology source material.

Writings of Others is organized into two subseries: Writings by Author and Writings by Unknown Authors.

	Writings by Author This subseries is arranged alphabetically by author's last name.	1941-1976
b. 143, f. 2183	Aaron, David	1951 June
b. 143, f. 2184	Abbe, George	undated
b. 143, f. 2185	Addison, Lloyd	1965, undated
b. 143, f. 2186	Adnan, Etel	undated
b. 143, f. 2187	Ahn-Tho	1965
b. 143, f. 2188	Albertson, William	1966 June 22
b. 143, f. 2189	Aldan, Daisy	1970, undated
b. 143, f. 2190	Alhamisi, Ahmed	undated
b. 143, f. 2191	Allan, Lewis	undated
b. 143, f. 2192	Anderson, Chester	1967
b. 143, f. 2193	Angelou, Maya	undated
b. 143, f. 2194	Antara	undated
b. 143, f. 2195	Appercelle, Andree	undated
b. 143, f. 2196	Aramburo, Eliseo Quinones	1965 April
b. 143, f. 2197	Aroba	undated
b. 143, f. 2198	Arobateau, Red	1968, undated
b. 143, f. 2199	Asselineau, Roger	1965 July 27
b. 143, f. 2200	Atkins, Russell	undated
b. 143, f. 2201	B, G	1963, 1973, undated
b. 143, f. 2202	Badanes, Jerry	undated
b. 143, f. 2203	Baciu, Stefan. "Ukelele"	1972

b. 143, f. 2204	Bang Si Nguyen	undated
	Baraka, Imamu Amiri and Larry Neal. Black Fire. Galley proofs Stored in: <u>Baraka, Imamu Amiri and Larry Neal. <i>Black Fire</i>. Galley proofs (Series III).</u>	circa 1968
b. 143, f. 2205	Barnard, Felicity	undated
b. 143, f. 2206	Bartlett, Al Sandy	undated
b. 143, f. 2207	Bartlett, Elizabeth	undated
b. 143, f. 2208	Bass, George Houston	undated
b. 143, f. 2209	Beecher, John	undated
b. 143, f. 2210	Beissel, Henry. <i>Salvador</i> , typescript	1974 March 14
b. 143, f. 2211	Benford, Lawrence	undated
b. 143, f. 2212	Benkovitz, Miriam	undated
b. 143, f. 2213	Bergman, Alexander	1941 June 10
b. 143, f. 2214	Berkley, Constance E.	undated
b. 143, f. 2215	Big Eagle, Duane	undated
b. 143, f. 2216	Bilicke, Tom	undated
b. 143, f. 2217	Birney, Earle	undated
b. 143, f. 2218	Bissett, Bill	undated
b. 144, f. 2219	Blank, Carla Marie	1966 Jan 31
b. 144, f. 2220	Blockcolski, Lew	undated
b. 144, f. 2221	Bodenheim, Maxwell	undated
b. 144, f. 2222	Bond, Julian	undated
b. 144, f. 2223	Boyd, Sue Abbott	undated
b. 144, f. 2224	Boyle, Kay	1973 June 17
b. 144, f. 2225	Brand, Millen	1967, undated
b. 144, f. 2226	Brierre, Jean	undated
b. 144, f. 2227	Brinkley, Frances T.	undated
b. 144, f. 2228	Britt, Alan	undated
b. 144, f. 2229	Broadous, Hillery	undated
b. 144, f. 2230-2232	Brooks, Edwin	1969-1970, undated
b. 144, f. 2233	Brooks, Gwendolyn	undated

b. 144, f. 2234	Brown, Oscar, Jr. <i>The Scab</i> , typescript	undated
b. 144, f. 2235	Brown, Willie	undated
b. 144, f. 2236	Bryant, Marcus	undated
b. 144, f. 2237	Buechel, Paul	undated
b. 144, f. 2238	Bullins, Ed	undated
b. 144, f. 2239	Bunny	undated
b. 144, f. 2240	Burnett, Jettie	undated
b. 144, f. 2241	Bursk, Christoper	1968 September 28
b. 144, f. 2242	Burton, Jimalee	1971
b. 145, f. 2243	Cabral, Olga	undated
b. 145, f. 2244	Cantu, Martin	undated
b. 145, f. 2245	Cardona-Hine, Alvaro	undated
b. 145, f. 2246	Cardoza y Aragón, Luis	undated
b. 145, f. 2247-2252	Carrington, Harold. "Untitled Prose Script," typescript and typescript photocopy	undated
b. 145, f. 2253	Casahonda, Enoch Cancino	undated
b. 146, f. 2254	Chandler, Len	undated
	Chandra, G. S. Sharat. "Bangla(waterpipe)Desh" Stored in: <u>Chandra, G. S. Sharat. "Bangla(waterpipe)Desh" (Series III)</u> .	1974 June
	Stored In. <u>Chandra, G. S. Sharat. Bangla(Waterpipe)Desh (Series III)</u> .	
b. 146, f. 2255	Chantikian, Kosrof	undated
b. 146, f. 2255 b. 146, f. 2256		undated 1969
	Chantikian, Kosrof	
b. 146, f. 2256	Chantikian, Kosrof Chester, J.	1969
b. 146, f. 2256 b. 146, f. 2257	Chantikian, Kosrof Chester, J. Childress, William	1969 1971, undated
b. 146, f. 2256 b. 146, f. 2257 b. 146, f. 2258	Chantikian, Kosrof Chester, J. Childress, William Clark, John Henrick	1969 1971, undated undated
b. 146, f. 2256 b. 146, f. 2257 b. 146, f. 2258 b. 146, f. 2259	Chantikian, Kosrof Chester, J. Childress, William Clark, John Henrick Clifton, Lucille	1969 1971, undated undated undated
b. 146, f. 2256 b. 146, f. 2257 b. 146, f. 2258 b. 146, f. 2259 b. 146, f. 2260	Chantikian, Kosrof Chester, J. Childress, William Clark, John Henrick Clifton, Lucille Climenhaga, Joel	1969 1971, undated undated undated 1970 April 19
b. 146, f. 2256 b. 146, f. 2257 b. 146, f. 2258 b. 146, f. 2259 b. 146, f. 2260 b. 146, f. 2261	Chantikian, Kosrof Chester, J. Childress, William Clark, John Henrick Clifton, Lucille Climenhaga, Joel Cobb, Charlie	1969 1971, undated undated undated 1970 April 19 undated
b. 146, f. 2256 b. 146, f. 2257 b. 146, f. 2258 b. 146, f. 2259 b. 146, f. 2260 b. 146, f. 2261 b. 146, f. 2262	Chantikian, Kosrof Chester, J. Childress, William Clark, John Henrick Clifton, Lucille Climenhaga, Joel Cobb, Charlie Cocteau, Jean	1969 1971, undated undated undated 1970 April 19 undated undated

b. <b>146</b> , f. 2267	Conley, Robert J.	undated
b. <b>146</b> , f. <b>2268</b>	Connellan, Leo	undated
b. <b>146</b> , f. <b>2269</b>	Coogan, Garth Penrod	1963, undated
b. <b>146</b> , f. <b>2270</b>	Cope, David	1975
b. 146, f. 2271	Cornish, Sam	undated
b. 146, f. 2272	Corrington, John William	undated
b. 146, f. 2273	Cortez, Carlos	1963 May 14
b. 146, f. 2274	Cortez, Jayne	undated
b. 146, f. 2275-2276	Costley, William	1967-1968, undated
b. 146, f. 2277	Craig, John	undated
b. 146, f. 2278	Crews, Judson. "This poem is a poem for Dolores Herrera and for you" $% \mathcal{T}_{\mathcal{T}}$	1972 April 14
b. 146, f. 2279	Cruz, Victor Hernandez	undated
b. 146, f. 2280	Cuelho, Art	undated
b. 146, f. 2281	Cunard, Nancy	1955 April 18
b. 146, f. 2282	D, L	circa 1962-1964
b. 146, f. 2283	Danner, James	undated
b. 146, f. 2284	Danner, Margaret	1958, undated
b. <b>146</b> , f. <b>2285</b>	Davidson, Richard	1968, undated
b. 146, f. 2286	De Loach, Allen	1966, undated
b. <b>146</b> , f. <b>2287</b>	Diaz, Leona	1968, undated
b. 146, f. 2288	Di Palma, Raymond	1970, undated
b. 146, f. 2289	Di Prima, Diane	undated
b. 146, f. 2290	Dixon, Melvin	1970-1971, undated
b. 147, f. 2291	Dobzynski, Charles	undated
b. 147, f. 2292	Dostic, Gaëtan	1970 October 24
b. 147, f. 2293	Douskey, Franz	1969 May 26
b. 147, f. 2294	Dowden, George	undated
b. 147, f. 2295	Durem, Ray	undated
b. 147, f. 2296	Engles, Frederick	undated

b. <b>147</b> , f. <b>2297</b>	Enslin, Ted	undated
b. 147, f. 2298	Evans, Mari	undated
b. 147, f. 2299	Fast, Howard	undated
b. 147, f. 2300	Ferrini, Vincent	undated
b. 147, f. 2301	Ficowski, Jerzy	undated
b. 147, f. 2302	Field, Edward	undated
b. 147, f. 2303	Florance, Edward	undated
b. 147, f. 2304	Flynn, E. G.	undated
b. 147, f. 2305	Ford, Edsel	1964 May 21
b. 147, f. 2306	Forrey, Robert	undated
b. 147, f. 2307	Forshay, Richard Don	1968
b. 147, f. 2308	Foster, Donn	undated
b. 147, f. 2309	Fowler, Gene	undated
b. <b>147</b> , f. <b>2310</b>	Frumkin, Gene	undated
b. 147, f. 2311	Galt, Lisa	undated
b. 147, f. 2312	Garneau, Sylvan	undated
b. 147, f. 2313	Geddes, Jeff	undated
b. <b>147</b> , f. <b>231</b> 4	Geismar, Maxwell	undated
b. <b>147</b> , f. <b>2315</b>	Georgakas, Dan. "And all the living things their children"	1970
b. <b>147</b> , f. <b>2316</b>	George, Wilton A.	undated
b. 147, f. 2317	Gershgoren, Estelle	undated
b. <b>147</b> , f. <b>2318</b>	Gershgoren, Sid	undated
b. 147, f. 2319	Gibson, Morgan	1968, undated
b. <b>147</b> , f. <b>2320</b>	Gill, John	1966, undated
b. 147, f. 2321	Ginsberg, Allen	undated
b. 147, f. 2322	Gledhill, Sabrina	1968, undated
b. 147, f. 2323	Glen, Emilie	undated
b. 147, f. 2324	Goode, Jene Tracy	undated
b. 147, f. 2325	Goodman, Miriam	undated
b. 147, f. 2326	Goodman, R.	undated

b. 147, f. 2327	Goytisolo, Jose Augustin	undated
b. 147, f. 2328	Graham, Le	undated
b. 147, f. 2329	Graves, Robert	undated
b. 147, f. 2330	Greer, Carolyn	undated
b. 147, f. 2331	Grochowiak, Stanislaw	undated
b. 147, f. 2332	Gross, Ronald	undated
b. 147, f. 2333	Grundberg, Andy	1969 May
b. 147, f. 2334	Guillevic	undated
b. 147, f. 2335	Gwynn, Donald Grafton	undated
b. 148, f. 2336	Hall, Steven	undated
b. 148, f. 2337	Hall, Tim	undated
b. 148, f. 2338-2339	Harmon, William. <i>Civic Choruses</i> , typescript and <i>Wesleyan</i> , galley proof Also stored in <u>Harmon, William. <i>Wesleyan</i>, galley proof (Series III)</u>	1971, undated
b. 148, f. 2340	Harper, Michael S.	undated
b. 148, f. 2341	Harris, Emily Katharine	undated
b. 148, f. 2342	Harris, Marguerite	undated
b. 148, f. 2343	Harrison, Pat	undated
b. 148, f. 2344	Harvey, Louise	1962, undated
b. 148, f. 2345	Hays, Lee	undated
b. 148, f. 2346	Hebald, Carol	undated
b. 148, f. 2347	Hedley, Leslie Woolf	undated
b. 148, f. 2348	Henderson, David	1965, undated
b. 148, f. 2349	Herreshoff, David	1966-1968, undated
b. 148, f. 2350	Hertel, Francois	undated
b. 148, f. 2351	Hikmet	undated
b. 148, f. 2352	Hill, Hyacinthe	undated
b. 148, f. 2353	Himmersky, Krassen	undated
b. 148, f. 2354	Hirshcliffe, Barbara	undated
b. 148, f. 2355	Hirschman, Jack	undated
b. 148, f. 2356	Hoague, Lucy B.	1972 February

b. 148, f. 2357	Hoàng, Trung Thông	undated
b. 148, f. 2358	Holmes, R. Ernest	undated
b. 148, f. 2359	Hopper, Paul	undated
b. 148, f. 2360	Hosein, Clyde	undated
b. 148, f. 2361	Howard, Ben	undated
b. 148, f. 2362	Howery, Jack	undated
b. 148, f. 2363	Hughes, Langston	undated
b. 148, f. 2364	Huidobro, Vincente	undated
b. 148, f. 2365	Humboldt, Charles	undated
b. 148, f. 2366-2367	Ignatow, David	undated
b. 148, f. 2368	Inez, Colette	1973, undated
b. 148, f. 2369	Inman, Will	1965-1967, undated
b. 148, f. 2370	Isaac, Gita	undated
b. 149, f. 2371	Jackmon, Marvin	undated
b. 149, f. 2372	Jackson, Gerald	1971, undated
b. 149, f. 2373	Jacobs, George	1966
b. <b>149</b> , f. <b>237</b> 4	Jacobs, Scott	1968, undated
b. <b>149</b> , f. <b>2375</b>	James, William	undated
b. 149, f. 2376	Jamison, Don	undated
b. 149, f. 2377	Jerome, V. J.	undated
b. 149, f. 2378	Johnson, Joe	undated
b. 149, f. 2379	Johnson, Kay	undated
b. 149, f. 2380	Johnson, T.	undated
b. 149, f. 2381	Jones, Alice H.	undated
	Jones, Leroi See: <u>Baraka, Imamu Amiri and Larry Neal. Black Fire. Galley proofs; Stored in</u> <u>Oversize , Box 174, Folder 2990</u>	
b. 149, f. 2382	Jordan, June	1970
b. 149, f. 2383	Juergensen, Hans	1974, undated
b. <b>149</b> , f. <b>238</b> 4	Juergensen, Ilse	undated

b. 149, f. 2385	Juin, Hubert	undated
b. 149, f. 2386	Kahn, Albert E.	undated
b. 149, f. 2387	Kaplan, Jonathan	1967-1968, undated
b. 149, f. 2388	Katz, Gwen	undated
b. 149, f. 2389	Katzman, Allen	undated
b. 149, f. 2390	Kaufman, Bob	1962
b. 149, f. 2391	Keidon, Seymour	undated
b. 149, f. 2392	Keith, William	undated
b. 149, f. 2393	Kelly, Robert	undated
b. 149, f. 2394	Kenin, Millea	1968, undated
b. 149, f. 2395	Kgositsile, Keorapetse	1968
b. 149, f. 2396	Khimirsky, Krassin	undated
b. 149, f. 2397	Kinnell, Galway	undated
b. 149, f. 2398	Knight, Ethridge	undated
b. 149, f. 2399	Knott, Bill	1968
b. 149, f. 2400	Kohut, Joel	undated
b. 149, f. 2401	Koontz, Dean	undated
b. 149, f. 2402	Kumin, Maxine	undated
b. 149, f. 2403	Kupferberg, Tuli	1964, undated
b. 149, f. 2404	Kurtz, Aaron	undated
b. 149, f. 2405	Lakin, R. D.	undated
b. 149, f. 2406	Lally, Michael	undated
b. 149, f. 2407	Larsen, Carl	undated
b. 149, f. 2408	Laster, Clara	undated
b. 149, f. 2409	Lawson, Sue	undated
b. 149, f. 2410	Lee, Bert	undated
b. 149, f. 2411	Lee, Don L.	1968, undated
b. 149, f. 2412	Lehman, John	1955
b. 149, f. 2413	Leopold, Rose Kagan	undated
b. 149, f. 2414	Lesley, Catherine	undated

b. 149, f. 2415	Le Sueur, Meridel	undated
b. 149, f. 2416	Levitan, Elsie	undated
b. 149, f. 2417	Levy, D. A.	1967, undated
b. 149, f. 2418	Lifshin, Lyn	1967, undated
b. 149, f. 2419	Lindbloom, Nancy	undated
b. <b>149</b> , f. <b>2420</b>	Lindeman, Jack	1958-1963, undated
b. <b>149</b> , f. <b>2421</b>	Lindsay, Karen	1959, undated
b. 149, f. 2422	Litinskiya, Lina	1968 May 27
b. 149, f. 2423	Lott, Shirley	undated
b. 150, f. 2424-2431	Lourie, Dick. Includes <i>Who Is Lowenfels?</i> typescript and typescript photocopy drafts	undated
b. <b>150</b> , f. <b>2432</b>	Lovejoy, Don	undated
b. 150, f. 2433-2438	[Folder numbers not used]	
	Lowenfels, Lillian	
b. 150, f. 2439	"The Critical Views of James Russell Lowell"	1945
b. <b>150</b> , f. <b>2440</b>	"Emerson and Abolition"	1946
b. 151, f. 2441	"Mark Twain and the Human Race"	1946
b. 151, f. 2442-2444	"Translations of Nicolas Quillen, Victoriano Cremer, Autustin Millares, Blas de Otera, Salomon de la Selva," with Nan Braymer, and other translations	undated
b. <b>151</b> , f. <b>2445</b>	Luksic, Luis	undated
b. 151, f. 2446	Lynch, Felicity	1969-1970
b. <b>151</b> , f. <b>2447</b>	Lyons, Bonnie	undated
b. 151, f. 2448-2450	McCarrell, Stuart. Includes Choose Earth!, Cities of Dirt, Cities of Light, and Not from Olympus	1964, undated
b. 151, f. 2451	McCord, Howard	undated
b. 151, f. 2452-2453	McGrath, Thomas. Includes Letter to an Imaginary Friend, Vol. 2	1962-1966, undated
b. <b>151</b> , f. <b>245</b> 4	Macoll, Ewan	1965
b. 152, f. 2455	Major, Clarence	undated
b. 152, f. 2455 b. 152, f. 2456	Major, Clarence Major, Joseph	undated 1968

b. <b>152</b> , f. 2457	Mally, Louise	undated
b. <b>152</b> , f. <b>2458</b>	Maltz, Albert	undated
b. <b>152</b> , f. <b>2459</b>	Maroti, Lajos	undated
b. <b>152</b> , f. <b>2460</b>	Martinez, Carmen M.	1969
b. 152, f. 2461	Melman, Laura	undated
b. 152, f. 2462	Melman, Manna	undated
b. 152, f. 2463	Menasche, Anne	undated
b. 152, f. 2464	Mendez, Maria	undated
b. 152, f. 2465	Merton, Thomas	undated
b. 152, f. 2466	Meyer, Christopher	1967
b. 152, f. 2467	Meyer, June	1965
b. 152, f. 2468	Meyers, Bert	undated
b. 152, f. 2469	Mezey, Robert	undated
b. 152, f. 2470	Miller, Brown	undated
b. 152, f. 2471	Millett, Martha	undated
b. 152, f. 2472	Mitchell, Adrian	undated
b. 152, f. 2473	Montoyan, Jose	undated
b. <b>152</b> , f. <b>2474</b>	Moore, Robert Nelson J.	undated
b. 152, f. 2475	Moraff, Barbara	undated
b. <b>152</b> , f. <b>2476</b>	Naeve, Virginia	undated
b. 152, f. 2477	Nandy, Pritish	1968 April 22
b. 152, f. 2478	Nayman, Louis	undated
b. <b>152</b> , f. 2479	Newman, Michael	1968-1972, undated
b. 152, f. 2480	Nguyen, Đình Thi	1954
b. 152, f. 2481	Niatum, Duane	1971-1973
b. 152, f. 2482	Nichol, B. P.	undated
b. 152, f. 2483	Nicholas, Michael	undated
b. <b>152</b> , f. <b>248</b> 4	Noboa, Julia	undated
b. <b>152</b> , f. <b>2485</b>	North, Joseph	undated
b. <b>152</b> , f. <b>2486</b>	Nozinsky, Michael	undated

b. 152, f. 2487	Oliver, Joan	undated
b. <b>152</b> , f. <b>2488</b>	Oppenheimer, Joel	undated
b. <b>152</b> , f. <b>2489</b>	Oswald, Anne	1968
b. 152, f. 2490	Owen, Becky	undated
b. 153, f. 2491	Pacheco, Manuel	undated
b. <b>153</b> , f. <b>2492</b>	Pareja, Miguel Donose	undated
b. 153, f. 2492a	Parsons, Howard	1973 June 21
b. <b>153</b> , f. <b>2492b</b>	Paul, Irene	undated
b. <b>153</b> , f. <b>2492c</b>	Pennington, Lee	1967
b. 153, f. 2493	Percikow, Henri	1968-1969
b. <b>153</b> , f. <b>249</b> 4	Pereira, Teresinka	undated
b. <b>153</b> , f. <b>2495</b>	Perlo, Ellen	1976, undated
b. <b>153</b> , f. <b>2496</b>	Perpelitt, Manna	1972, undated
b. 153, f. 2497	Perumbaco, Veronica	undated
b. 153, f. 2498	Peterfreund, Stuart	undated
b. 153, f. 2499	Peterson, Michael	1975 November
D. 133, 1. 2477		3
b. 153, f. 2500	Piercy, Marge	
		3
b. <b>153</b> , f. <b>2500</b>	Piercy, Marge	3 undated
b. 153, f. 2500 b. 153, f. 2501	Piercy, Marge Planz, Alan	3 undated undated
b. 153, f. 2500 b. 153, f. 2501 b. 153, f. 2502	Piercy, Marge Planz, Alan Poe, Lee	3 undated undated circa 1970
b. 153, f. 2500 b. 153, f. 2501 b. 153, f. 2502 b. 153, f. 2503	Piercy, MargePlanz, AlanPoe, LeePollak, Felix	3 undated undated circa 1970 undated
b. 153, f. 2500 b. 153, f. 2501 b. 153, f. 2502 b. 153, f. 2503 b. 153, f. 2504	Piercy, MargePlanz, AlanPoe, LeePollak, FelixPosner, David	3 undated undated circa 1970 undated undated
b. 153, f. 2500 b. 153, f. 2501 b. 153, f. 2502 b. 153, f. 2503 b. 153, f. 2504 b. 153, f. 2505	Piercy, MargePlanz, AlanPoe, LeePollak, FelixPosner, DavidPousada, Alicia	3 undated undated circa 1970 undated undated undated
b. 153, f. 2500 b. 153, f. 2501 b. 153, f. 2502 b. 153, f. 2503 b. 153, f. 2504 b. 153, f. 2505 b. 153, f. 2506	Piercy, MargePlanz, AlanPoe, LeePollak, FelixPosner, DavidPousada, AliciaProvost, George	3 undated undated circa 1970 undated undated undated undated
b. 153, f. 2500 b. 153, f. 2501 b. 153, f. 2502 b. 153, f. 2503 b. 153, f. 2504 b. 153, f. 2505 b. 153, f. 2506 b. 153, f. 2507 b. 153, f. 2507	Piercy, MargePlanz, AlanPoe, LeePollak, FelixPosner, DavidPousada, AliciaProvost, GeorgeR J S	3 undated undated circa 1970 undated undated undated undated undated
b. 153, f. 2500 b. 153, f. 2501 b. 153, f. 2502 b. 153, f. 2503 b. 153, f. 2504 b. 153, f. 2505 b. 153, f. 2506 b. 153, f. 2507 b. 153, f. 2507 b. 153, f. 2508-2511	Piercy, MargePlanz, AlanPoe, LeePollak, FelixPosner, DavidPousada, AliciaProvost, GeorgeR J SRandall, Margaret. Includes In the Spirit of Che	3 undated undated circa 1970 undated undated undated undated undated
b. 153, f. 2500 b. 153, f. 2501 b. 153, f. 2502 b. 153, f. 2503 b. 153, f. 2504 b. 153, f. 2505 b. 153, f. 2506 b. 153, f. 2507 b. 153, f. 2507 b. 153, f. 2508-2511 b. 153, f. 2512	Piercy, Marge         Planz, Alan         Poe, Lee         Pollak, Felix         Posner, David         Pousada, Alicia         Provost, George         R J S         Randall, Margaret. Includes <i>In the Spirit of Che</i> Raphael, Lennox	3 undated undated circa 1970 undated undated undated undated undated undated

b. 154, f. 2517	Reed, Ishmael	undated
b. 154, f. 2518	Revsin, Elsa	undated
b. 154, f. 2519	Rexroth, Kenneth	undated
b. 154, f. 2520	Reyes, Carlos	1966
b. 154, f. 2521	Rich, David	1967, undated
b. 154, f. 2522	Richards, Ellenia	undated
b. <b>154</b> , f. <b>2523</b>	Richardson, Beulah	undated
b. <b>154</b> , f. <b>252</b> 4	Ristau, Harland	undated
b. <b>154</b> , f. <b>2525</b>	Rivera, Diego	1955 April 13
b. 154, f. 2526	Robbins, Doren	1975 December 26
b. 154, f. 2527	Robinson, Earl	1975
b. 154, f. 2528	Rodeiro, Joyce Anne	undated
b. 154, f. 2529	Rosenbaum, Veryl	undated
b. 154, f. 2530	Round, Harold L.	1957 December 21
b. 154, f. 2531	Russell, Norman H.	undated
b. 154, f. 2532	St. John, Primus	undated
b. 154, f. 2533	Sanchez, Sonia	undated
b. 154, f. 2534	Schechter, Ruth Lisa	1967-1975 <i>,</i> undated
b. <b>154</b> , f. <b>2535</b>	Schevill, James	undated
b. 154, f. 2536	Schleifer, Marc	undated
b. <b>154</b> , f. <b>2537</b>	Schulman, Howard	undated
b. <b>154</b> , f. <b>2538</b>	Schurr, Bonnie	undated
b. <b>154</b> , f. <b>2539</b>	Schwartz, Barry	undated
b. <b>154</b> , f. <b>2540</b>	Schwerner, Armand	undated
b. <b>154</b> , f. <b>2541</b>	Scozzafava	undated
b. <b>154</b> , f. <b>2542</b>	Segal, Edith	undated
b. <b>154</b> , f. <b>2543</b>	Sellin, Eric	undated
b. <b>155</b> , f. 2544	Sharpe, Jacqueline	1966
b. <b>155</b> , f. <b>2545</b>	Shaw, George Bernard	undated

b. 155, f. 2546	Sheehan, Thomas	1968 June
b. 155, f. 2547	Sherman, Jane	1968, undated
b. 155, f. 2548	Shoush, Tawani Wakawa	undated
b. <b>155</b> , f. <b>2549</b>	Shy, Clyde, Jr.	1964-1967, undated
b. 155, f. 2550	Silber, Irwin	undated
b. 155, f. 2551	Simoneau, Jean	undated
b. 155, f. 2552	Sinavsky, Andrei	1968
b. 155, f. 2553	Sitwell, Edith	undated
b. 155, f. 2554	Skratz, G. P.	undated
b. <b>155</b> , f. 2555	Slotnikoff, Will	1967 September 17
b. 155, f. 2556	Smith, D. V.	undated
b. 155, f. 2557	Smith, Ray	undated
b. 155, f. 2558	Snyder, Gary	undated
b. 155, f. 2559	Sobsey, Cynthia	undated
b. 155, f. 2560	Speer, Laurel	undated
b. <b>155</b> , f. <b>2561</b>	Spellman, A. B.	undated
b. <b>155</b> , f. <b>2562</b>	Spriggs, Edward S.	undated
b. <b>155</b> , f. <b>2563</b>	Stafford, William	undated
b. <b>155</b> , f. <b>2564</b>	Stanchi, Hugo	1968-1974, undated
b. 155, f. 2565	Steiner, Stan	undated
b. <b>155</b> , f. <b>2566</b>	Stevens, Peter	undated
b. 155, f. 2567	Stinus, Eric	undated
b. <b>155</b> , f. <b>2568</b>	Stone, Ed	undated
b. <b>155</b> , f. <b>2569</b>	Suhl, Yuri	undated
b. <b>155,</b> f. <b>2570</b>	Sutherland, Eufa Theodora	1964
b. <b>155</b> , f. <b>2571</b>	Sward, Robert	undated
b. <b>155</b> , f. <b>2572</b>	Swing, Sam	undated
b. <b>155</b> , f. <b>2573</b>	Tagliabue, John	undated
b. <b>155</b> , f. <b>2574</b>	Tavel, Ronald	undated

b. 155, f. 2575	Taylor, Kent	undated
b. <b>155</b> , f. <b>2576</b>	Taylor, Walter	undated
b. <b>155</b> , f. <b>2577</b>	Te Hanh	1963-1966
b. 155, f. 2578	Thanh Hai	undated
b. 155, f. 2579	Thomas, Don	undated
b. <b>155</b> , f. <b>2580</b>	Thompson, Beverly	1968-1969, undated
b. 155, f. 2581	Thornton, Cheryl	undated
b. 155, f. 2582	Tichenor, G. H.	undated
b. <b>155,</b> f. <b>2583</b>	To Huu	1965 November 7
b. 155, f. 2584	Tobias, Tonya	undated
b. 155, f. 2585	Trachtenberg, Alan	1963
b. 155, f. 2585a	Triem, Eve	1968 March
b. <b>155,</b> f. <b>2586</b>	Truesdale, C. W.	1973
b. <b>155</b> , f. <b>2587</b>	Trunzo, Russell	1963-1965, undated
b. 155, f. 2588	Tumbleweed	undated
b. <b>155,</b> f. <b>2589</b>	Turner, Melvin	undated
b. <b>155,</b> f. <b>2590</b>	Tuten, Marvin L., Jr.	undated
b. <b>155,</b> f. <b>2591</b>	Tyler, Parker	undated
b. <b>155,</b> f. <b>2592</b>	Tyler, Ralph	undated
b. <b>156</b> , f. <b>2593</b>	Ubiles, Joseph R., Jr.	undated
b. <b>156</b> , f. 2594	Urin, Victor	undated
b. 156, f. 2595	Urquhart, Irene	undated
b. 156, f. 2596-2597	Vallejo, Cesar. Translations by Nan Braymer and Lillian Lowenfels Also stored in <u>Vallejo, Cesar. Translations by Nan Braymer and Lillian</u> Lowenfels (Series III)	undated
b. <b>156</b> , f. <b>2598</b>	Vallverdu, Francisco	undated
b. 156, f. 2599	Van Brunt, H. L.	1969 May
b. <b>156</b> , f. 2600	Vega, V.	undated
b. 156, f. 2601	Vu Cao	1956 December
b. 156, f. 2602	Walsh, B. B.	undated

b. 156, f. 2603-2604	Wantling, William	1961-1970, undated
b. 156, f. 2605	Weatherly, Thomas E.	undated
b. 156, f. 2606	Webb, John Edgar	undated
b. 156, f. 2607	Weeks, Ramona	1971 December
b. 156, f. 2608	Weiner, Hannah	undated
b. 156, f. 2609	Weinman, Paul L.	undated
b. <b>156</b> , f. 2610	Weiss, Lenore	1970-1976, undated
b. 156, f. 2611	Welsh, James	undated
b. <b>156</b> , f. 2612	Westlake, Nancy	undated
b. <b>156</b> , f. <b>2613</b>	White Feather, Anna	1972, undated
b. 156, f. 2614	Willard, Nancy	undated
b. 156, f. 2615	Williams, Jonathan	undated
b. 156, f. 2616	Williams, Sonny	undated
b. 156, f. 2617	Williamson, Mickey	undated
b. 156, f. 2618	Wills, Frank	undated
b. 156, f. 2619	Wilson, Julie	undated
b. 156, f. 2620	Wilson, Keith	undated
b. 156, f. 2621	Winston, John	undated
b. <b>156</b> , f. <b>2622</b>	Wright, Sarah	undated
b. 156, f. 2623	Xuan-Dieu	1965
b. <b>156</b> , f. <b>2624</b>	Yeargens, Karl	undated
b. <b>156</b> , f. <b>2625</b>	Young, Al	undated
b. <b>156</b> , f. <b>2626</b>	Young Bear, Ray Anthony	undated
b. 156, f. 2627	Youree, Gary	undated
	Writings by Unknown Authors This subseries is arranged alphabetically by title.	1966-1974
b. 157, f. 2628	"Absurdist Review from 57th Street"	undated
b. <b>157</b> , f. <b>2629</b>	"April 24 day of eastern revolutionaries"	undated
b. <b>157</b> , f. 2630	"Berceuse pour Rosa Luxembourg"	undated

# Writings by Unknown Authors (continued)

b. 157, f. 2631	"The birds fly high"	undatred
b. <b>157</b> , f. <b>2632</b>	"Bob Brown's 1450-1950"	undated
b. <b>157</b> , f. 2633	"Calabash"	1970
b. <b>157</b> , f. 2634	"Changes in the weather"	undated
b. 157, f. 2635	"Chant"	undated
b. 157, f. 2636	"Chief Evergreen"	undated
b. 157, f. 2637	"Chiffon scarves and alligator shoes"	undated
b. 157, f. 2638	"The cowboy"	undated
b. 157, f. 2639	"Day night"	undated
b. 157, f. 2640	"The Electric Chair"	undated
b. <b>157,</b> f. 2641	"Endings - 1"	undated
b. 157, f. 2642	"Equal Time"	undated
b. 157, f. 2643	"Fabled Bard of Seven Songs"	undated
b. <b>157</b> , f. 2644	"Frances"	undated
b. <b>157</b> , f. 2645	"From that day on"	undated
b. <b>157,</b> f. 2646	"The ghostdancers"	undated
b. <b>157</b> , f. 2647	"Ginsberg and the Beats"	undated
b. <b>157,</b> f. 2648	"Globe"	1968
b. <b>157</b> , f. <b>2649</b>	"'H' death and the life of all of us"	1954
b. <b>157</b> , f. <b>2650</b>	"Him of life"	undated
b. 157, f. 2651	"Hiroshima"	undated
b. 157, f. 2652	"An improvement on excursions"	undated
b. 157, f. 2653	"Introduction to radio program broadcast October 18, 1967"	1967 October 18
b. 157, f. 2654	"It's in the air on Sunday"	1972
b. 157, f. 2655	"Jotamario"	undated
b. 157, f. 2656	"Le Silence"	undated
b. 157, f. 2657	<u>"Let Freedom Wake Him"</u>	undated
b. 157, f. 2658	"Letter from Ben - Tre"	1962
b. 157, f. 2659	"Letter to Walter Lowenfels"	undated
b. <b>157</b> , f. <b>2660</b>	"The line of first thinking concedes its boundaries"	undated

# Writings by Unknown Authors (continued)

b. <b>157</b> , f. 2661	"Love Chills in Boys and Girls"	undated
b. 157, f. 2662	"The magic pencil"	undated
b. <b>157</b> , f. 2663	"The memory goes first"	undated
b. <b>157</b> , f. 2664	"Mistery"	undated
b. <b>157</b> , f. 2665	"Music Is"	undated
b. <b>157</b> , f. 2666	"Nancy Cunard: Brave Poet, Indomitable Rebel, 1896-1965"	undated
b. <b>157</b> , f. 2667	"Nightmare" and "The nobility"	undated
b. <b>157</b> , f. 2668	"No customers as a sharpshooter"	undated
b. <b>157</b> , f. 2669	"No point in pointing"	undated
b. <b>157</b> , f. 2670	"Nun"	undated
b. 157, f. 2671	"Ode au pain"	undated
b. <b>157</b> , f. 2672	"Off Amsterdam"	undated
b. <b>157</b> , f. <b>2673</b>	"An offering"	undated
b. <b>157</b> , f. 2674	The Old Skidroad and Other Poems, partial typescript	undated
b. 157, f. 2675	"On a jazz high"	undated
b. <b>157</b> , f. 2676	"On not dreaming (final)"	undated
b. <b>157</b> , f. 2677	"An open letter to 'Che Guevara'"	1967 June 28
b. <b>157</b> , f. 2678	"Over 3 billion sold"	1968 November 25
b. <b>157</b> , f. 2679	"Part I"	undated
b. <b>157</b> , f. 2680	"Pictures In the Blood"	1961 May 24
b. <b>157</b> , f. 2681	"The Pity"	1962 July 21
b. <b>157</b> , f. 2682	"Pluie"	undated
b. <b>157</b> , f. 2683	"Poems 1963-1965"	undated
b. <b>157</b> , f. 2684	"Pole Jump Psalm"	1970
b. <b>157</b> , f. 2685	"A Postcard"	undated
b. <b>157</b> , f. 2686	"The Rane"	undated
b. <b>157</b> , f. 2687	"S as in Susie Q Invades Our Garden"	undated
b. <b>157</b> , f. 2688	"Saetas (Arrows of Song)"	1966 July 10
b. <b>157</b> , f. 2689	"The Saint of Marquetalia"	undated
b. <b>157</b> , f. 2690	<u>"The sky of my land is laughing"</u>	undated

# Writings by Unknown Authors (continued)

b. <b>157,</b> f. <b>2691</b>	"Sleepless windows face hard relief"	undated
b. 157, f. 2692	"Slick Yellow Girl"	undated
b. <b>157</b> , f. 2693	"Smoke clearing to the east of Harlem"	undated
b. <b>157</b> , f. 2694	"Snow"	undated
b. <b>157</b> , f. 2695	"There is no distance"	undated
b. <b>157</b> , f. 2696	"This is to inform"	1974 March 3
b. <b>157</b> , f. 2697	"2 Sides of a Reflection"	undated
b. <b>157</b> , f. 2698	"To Walter"	undated
b. <b>157</b> , f. <b>2699</b>	"Walt Whitman; II"	1965 November 30
b. <b>157</b> , f. 2700	"Walter Lowenfels (1961)"	undated
b. <b>157</b> , f. 2701	"War crimes and individual responsibility: a legal memorandum"	undated
b. <b>157</b> , f. 2702	"The water like tight blue silk"	undated
b. <b>157</b> , f. <b>2703</b>	"Without the Light My Seoul Go's"	undated
b. <b>157</b> , f. 2704	Wiltwyck poems	undated
b. <b>157</b> , f. 2705	Criticism of Walter Lowenfels by others	undated
b. <b>157</b> , f. <b>2706</b>	Love poems by four Russian women, translated by Lillian Lowenfels and Nan Braymer	undated
b. <b>157,</b> f. <b>2707</b>	Poems in Spanish	undated

# Series IV: Photographs, 1897-1975

## 0.65 linear feet (2 boxes)

The series contains black-and-white and color photographic prints of Walter Lowenfels, his family, friends, his home, and other subjects.

Photographs is organized into two subseries: Photographs of Lowenfels and Family and Photographs of Others and Places.

	Photographs of Lowenfels and Family	1897-1975
b. 158, f. 2709-2716	Lowenfels, Walter Also stored in <u>Lowenfels, Walter (Series IV)</u> .	1897-1975, undated
b. 158, f. 2717	Lowenfels, Walter and Lillian	1966, 1971, undated
b. 158, f. 2718	Lowenfels, Walter with unidentified others	undated
b. 158, f. 2719	Lowenfels, Lillian	1926-1971, undated
b. 158, f. 2720-2721	Lowenfels family	1926-1949, undated
	Photographs of Others and Places	1930-1971
b. <b>159,</b> f. 2722	Brand, Millen	1965
b. <b>159</b> , f. 2723	Braymer, Nan	1971, undated
b. <b>159</b> , f. 2724	Douglas, Norman	1930, undated
b. <b>159</b> , f. 2725	Ford, Ford Maddox with Lillian Lowenfels	1934
b. <b>159,</b> f. 2726	Fraenkel, Michael	1936, undated
b. <b>159</b> , f. 2727	Gover, Robert	undated
b. <b>159</b> , f. 2728	Jodorowsky, Raquel	undated
b. <b>159</b> , f. <b>2729</b>	Lally, Michael	1970
b. <b>159</b> , f. 2730	Mondragon, Sergio with Ximena, Santa and Goyo	1965
b. <b>159</b> , f. 2731	Rogovin, Milto and Anne	1973
b. <b>159</b> , f. 2732	Seeger, Pete with Lillian Lowenfels	undated
b. 159, f. 2733	Shoush, Tawani Wakawa	undated
b. <b>159,</b> f. 2734	<u>Siqueiros, David A.</u>	1949-1950
b. <b>159</b> , f. <b>2735</b>	Stone, Ed	1969, undated
b. <b>159</b> , f. <b>2736</b>	P, Jacqueline	1966
b. 159, f. 2737	, Ed and Felicity	1970 March
### Photographs of Others and Places (continued)

b. <b>159</b> , f. <b>2738</b>	Unidentified people	1967-1971 <i>,</i> undated
	Photographs of	
b. 159, f. 2739	Drawing of Walter Lowenfels by Elizabeth Catlett, photographic print	1954
b. 159, f. 2740	Marquis for The Weavers performance, venue unknown	undated
b. 159, f. 2741	Mays Landing	circa 1965
	Moscow trip Stored in: <u>Moscow trip photographs (Series IV)</u> .	1964
b. 159, f. 2742	Paintings by David A. Siqueiros	1949-1950
b. 159, f. 2743	Unidentified suspension bridge	undated

## Series V: Other Papers, 1931-1976

### 0.4 linear feet (1 box)

This series contains personal files of Walter Lowenfels, Lillian Lowenfels, and Manna Lowenfels Perpellit, including biographical materials, identification cards, certificates, and financial and estate documents.

Box 184 (Audiovisual material): Restricted fragile. Reference copies may be requested. Consult Access Services for further information.

This series is arranged alphabetically by subject.

b. 160, f. 2744-2745	Address lists	undated
b. 160, f. 2746	Bibliographies	undated
b. 160, f. 2747	Biographical material	1939, 1976, undated
b. 160, f. 2748	Codicil to last will and testament of Walter Lowenfels	1973 March 2
b. 160, f. 2749	Communist Party membership book	1976
	Diploma of Lillian Lowenfels from University of Pennsylvania Stored in: <u>Diploma of Lillian Lowenfels from University of Pennsylvania (Series V)</u> .	1947
b. 160, f. 2750	Drawing by "Gynn"	1968
	Drawings by Ernö Metzner for Kameradschaft. Stored in: <u>Drawings by Ernö Metzner for <i>Kameradschaft</i>. (Series V)</u> .	undated
b. 160, f. 2751	Drawing by Susan Wald	1974
b. 160, f. 2752	FBI report	1953 July 30
b. 160, f. 2753	Financial papers, including tax returns and estate reports	1948-1963
b. 160, f. 2754	Lists of books by Walter Lowenfels	undated
b. 160, f. 2755	Literary membership cards	1973-1976
b. 160, f. 2756-2757	Manna's sources, lists of citations	undated
b. 160, f. 2758	Memorial service programs and poems	1976 October 9
b. 160, f. 2759	Nike Missile Base, Chicago	1971
b. 160, f. 2760	Partial passport and library card of Walter and Lillian Lowenfels	1931, undated
b. 160, f. 2761	Rutgers workshop in human relations	1949-1950
b. 160, f. 2761a	Smith Act Indictment	1953
b. 160, f. 2762	University of Pennsylvania placement service application of Lillian Lowenfels	1945 June 29

b. <b>184, IIIII</b> 39002137156858	WBAI broadcast of Walter Lowenfels memorial, "Expressions" (1 of 2) <i>1 Audiocassette 01:28:30 Duration (HH:MM:SS.mmm)</i> Stored in: <u>Series VI</u> . The program starts and ends abruptly. Audio is distorted. Audio hiss and hum can be heard. [Aviary] ycalmss036739002137156858a.u.mp3	1976
	Audiovisual material: Restricted fragile. Reference copies may be requested. Consult Access Services for further information.	

## Series VI: Printed Material, 1925-1976

#### *4 linear feet (10 boxes)*

Printed Material contains newspapers, magazines, pamphlets, clippings and tearsheets, ephemera, postcards and other printed material collected by Lowenfels. The bulk of the series includes material collected by Lowenfels on a variety of subjects. A small amount of the series consists of articles about Lowenfels.

The series is organized into two subseries: Printed Material about Walter Lowenfels and Other Printed Material.

	Printed Material about Walter Lowenfels	1925-1976
b. 161, f. 2763	Alexan, George. "No More Poems of Death, No More Elegies"	1967
b. 161, f. 2764	Aragon, Louis. "Love of Peace Is Capable of Breaking Man's Chains"	undated
b. 161, f. 2765	Berger, Art. "Walter Lowenfels - Poet of Survival"	undated
b. 161, f. 2766	Guttman, Allen. "Walter Lowenfels' Poetic Politics"	1965
b. 161, f. 2767	Huges, Peter. "Walter Lowenfels - Poet on the Front Lines"	1953 December
b. 161, f. 2768	Hunter College National Judge-In program	undated
b. 161, f. 2769	Johnson, Oakley C. "Walter Lowenfels: Poet"	1970 January
b. 161, f. 2770	Lindemann, Jack. "Love and Death in the Early Poems of Walter Lowenfels, 1922-1929"	1968
b. 161, f. 2771	Poetry Society of America Membership List	1956
b. 161, f. 2772	Record of Smith Act Cases	1956 October 1
b. 161, f. 2773	"Shall Freedom of Speech Apply to All Americans?"	circa 1955
b. 161, f. 2774	Sorrentino, Gilbert	undated
b. 161, f. 2775	Ephemera	1954-1976 <i>,</i> undated
b. 161, f. 2776-2782	Newspaper clippings	1925-1976, undated
b. 161, f. 2783	Blank stationery	undated
	Other Printed Material This subseries is arranged alphabetically by title.	1927-1976
b. <b>162,</b> f. <b>278</b> 4	<i>Academic Freedom: some recent Philadelphia episodes</i> . American Civil Liberties Union, Philadelphia Branch	undated
	<i>Afro-American Affairs</i> Stored in: <u>Oversize, Box 176, Folder 2999</u>	1970 November 17
b. 162, f. 2785	Agency of Man on Earth. Carol O. Sauer	1956
	<i>Akwesasne Notes</i> Stored in: <u><i>Akwesasne Notes</i> (Series VI)</u> .	1971 December

b. 162, f. 2786	Alternative Perspectives on Vietnam	1965 July
b. 162, f. 2787	The American Book Collector	1961 May
b. 162, f. 2788	American Dialog	1969
	<i>American Report</i> Stored in: <u>American Report (Series VI)</u> .	1971 March 19
b. 162, f. 2789	American Scientist	1945 January
b. 162, f. 2790	Américas	1965 July
b. <b>162</b> , f. <b>2791</b>	"Appeals to the Governor of California to Save the Life of Wesley Robert Wells"	1954 February 10
b. 162, f. 2792	"Authors Guild Bulletin"	1973
	Berkeley: A Journal of Modern Culture Stored in: <u>Berkeley: A Journal of Modern Culture(Series VI)</u> .	undated
b. 162, f. 2793	Betrayal	1964
	<i>Black News</i> Stored in: <u><i>Black News</i> (Series VI)</u> .	1970 March
	<i>The Bond</i> Stored in: <u>The Bond (Series VI)</u> .	1970 January 15
	Book Week Stored in: <u>Book Week (Series VI)</u> .	1964 November 8
b. 162, f. 2794-2797	Broadside	1965-1970
b. 162, f. 2798	"Can Americans Tolerate Prison for Ideas?"	1954 April
b. 162, f. 2799	The Canadian Forum	1968 April
b. 162, f. 2800	Catalog	1968
	<i>The Catholic Radical</i> Stored in: <u>The Catholic Radical (Series VI)</u> .	1968 October 4
	<i>Catholic Worker</i> Stored in: <u>Catholic Worker (Series VI)</u> .	1969 February
b. 162, f. 2801	César Vallejo: Vida y Obra. Hispanic Insititute in the United States	1952
b. 162, f. 2802	Civil Liberties	1956 May
b. 162, f. 2803	Civil Rights Publication	1955 May
b. 162, f. 2804	Congressional Record	1965 July 16
b. 162, f. 2805	Connections	1972
b. 162, f. 2806	"The Crossing Press"	1972

	<i>The Crusader</i> Stored in: <u><i>The Crusader</i> (Series VI)</u> .	1952 May 31
b. 162, f. 2807	"The Cultural Congress of Havana"	1968 January 4-11
	<i>Daily Worker</i> Stored in: <u>Daily Worker (Series VI)</u> .	1973 November 23
b. 163, f. 2808	"Dangerous Anti-Peace Policy in the German Federal Republic"	1963
b. 163, f. 2809-2810	Demokratia	1969-1970
b. 163, f. 2811	"District and County Reports"	1951 May 7
b. 163, f. 2812	D'Masta Morir Tot És Vida	circa 1970
b. 163, f. 2813	"Eat Me! Drink Me!" Psalms	1960
b. 163, f. 2814	"Eighth Anniversary at the Franklin Institute"	1947 April 28
	<i>El Grito</i> Stored in: <u>El Grito (Series VI)</u> .	1973 April
b. 163, f. 2815	Epos	1967
b. 163, f. 2816	"Facts and Opinions, McCarran Internal Security Act"	undated
b. 163, f. 2817	"The Frame-up of Benjamin Lowell Careathers"	1953
	France Nouvelle Stored in: <u>France Nouvelle (Series VI)</u> .	1974 November
b. 163, f. 2818-2821	Freedomways	1966-1968
b. 163, f. 2822	Guajana	1967 July
b. 163, f. 2823	"Hampshire Poets"	undated
b. 163, f. 2824	Here and Now	1967
b. 163, f. 2825	I.F. Stone's Bi-Weekly	1965 November 16
b. 163, f. 2826	"In Defense of the People's Black & White History and Culture"	undated
b. 163, f. 2827-2828	The Indian in American History	1969 -1971
b. 163, f. 2829	"Information Bulletin Issued by World Marxist Review Publishers"	1965 March 18
	Information International Stored in: <u>Information International(Series VI)</u> .	1968
b. 163, f. 2830	"The International Henry Miller Letter"	1961 June
b. 163, f. 2831	Internationalism and Nationalism. Lin Shao-Chi	undated

	<i>Interracial Books for Children</i> Stored in: <u>Interracial Books for Children (Series VI)</u> .	1971-1972
	<i>IVE News</i> Stored in: <u>IVE News(Series VI)</u> .	1957 April 17
b. <b>164</b> , f. <b>2832</b>	Jewish Currents	1967 June
b. 164, f. 2833	Kauri 31	1970
b. 164, f. 2834	Kelsie	1968
b. 164, f. 2835	The Ladder	1972
b. 164, f. 2836	Land and Sun	1970
	Les Lettres Françaises Stored in: <u>Les Lettres Françaises(Series VI)</u> .	1953-1971, undated
b. 164, f. 2837	Letters from Prison. Martin Sostre	1969 May
b. 164, f. 2838	Liberator	1970 July
b. 164, f. 2839	Love Raps	1969
b. 164, f. 2840	McCarthyism in the Courts	1953
b. 164, f. 2841	Malaquias Montoya	undated
	"Martin Sostre: Report From Prison, Affidavit" Stored in: <u>Martin Sostre: Report From Prison, Affidavit (Series VI)</u> .	1972
b. 164, f. 2842	Marxism and Modern Literature. Gaylord C. Leroy	1967
b. 164, f. 2843	Mass Psychology of Facism, preface. Wilhelm Reich	undated
	<i>The Militant</i> Stored in: <u>The Militant(Series VI)</u> .	1973 October 19
b. 164, f. 2844-2848	The Nation	1956-1969
	<i>National Guardian</i> Stored in: <u>National Guardian (Series VI)</u> .	1968 January 20
b. 164, f. 2849	National Parks & Conservation Magazine	1970 May
b. 164, f. 2850	The Negro People in the Struggle for Peace and Freedom. Benjamin J. Dans	1951 February
b. <b>164</b> , f. <b>2851</b>	New American and Canadian Poetry	1972
b. <b>164</b> , f. 2852	New Foundations	1953
b. 164, f. 2853-2854	The New Republic	1967-1968
b. 164, f. 2855-2861	New Times	1950-1974

	<i>Nickel Review</i> Stored in: <u>Nickel Review(Series VI)</u> .	1970
b. 164, f. 2862	Not Guilty: the Case of Claude Lightfoot	1955 June
b. 164, f. 2863	OzyMandias	1965 September
b. 165, f. 2864	Party Affairs	1971 November
b. 165, f. 2865	Party Vigilance Against Enemy Infiltration	1953 Februrary
b. 165, f. 2866	Peacemaker	1965-1966
b. 165, f. 2867	The People, the Press, and Seven Seas Books	undated
b. <b>165</b> , f. <b>2868</b>	People's China Stands for Peace	1950 November 28
	People's World Stored in: <u>People's World (Series VI)</u> .	1957 October 12
b. 165, f. 2869	Philosophy and Phenomenological Research	1962 December
b. 165, f. 2870	[Photographs by Rewi Alley]	undated
b. 165, f. 2871	The Poetic Tradition	1968
b. 165, f. 2872	The Poetry Center	1964
b. 165, f. 2873	Poetry Public	1955 July
b. 165, f. 2874	The Poet's Mission	1963
b. 165, f. 2875-2878	Political Affairs	1963-1973
b. 165, f. 2879	A Political Biography of Angela Davis	undated
b. 165, f. 2880	The Providence Review	1973
b. 165, f. 2881	Publisher's Weekly	1971 March 15
b. 165, f. 2882	Quarry	1971
b. 165, f. 2883	Quetzal	1971
b. 165, f. 2884	Radical America	1970 August
b. 165, f. 2885	Ritual: A Book of Primitive Rites and Events. Jerome Rothenberg	1966
b. 165, f. 2886	The Role of Right Social Democracy	undated
b. 165, f. 2887	The San Francisco Book Review	1972
b. 165, f. 2888	Sansculottes	undated
b. 165, f. 2889	"Science and Peace," Nobel Lecture by Linus Pauling	1964
b. 165, f. 2890	Science Fiction. Willard Bain	1967

b. 166, f. 2891-2892	Scientific American	1950, 1966
b. <b>166</b> , f. <b>2893</b>	The Silence of the Good People	1962 September
b. 166, f. 2894-2897	Sing Out	1951-1971
b. 166, f. 2898	Some Air Conditioned Poems	undated
b. 166, f. 2899	"Southern Christian Leadership Conference"	1963 March
b. 166, f. 2900-2902	The Southern Patriot	1964-1969
b. 166, f. 2903	Soviet Highlights	1959 August
b. 166, f. 2904	Soviet Russia Today	1951 January
b. 166, f. 2905	Science and Peace	1964 January
b. 166, f. 2906	A Sunday in Central Park	1969 September
b. <b>166</b> , f. <b>2907</b>	Syracuse Poems	1968
b. 166, f. 2908	This Is My Husband. Esther Jackson	undated
b. <b>166</b> , f. <b>2909</b>	"Times Change Press"	1972
b. 166, f. 2910	"Unicorn Catalogue"	1967-1968
b. 166, f. 2911	USSR Information Bulletin	1951 January 12
b. <b>166</b> , f. <b>2912</b>	<i>Vallejo y su tierra</i> . Francisco Jaquierdo Rios	undated
	<i>The Vindicator</i> Stored in: <u>Oversize , Box 178, Folder 3033</u>	1971 November 19
b. 166, f. 2913-2914	Voices for Freedom	1951
b. <b>166</b> , f. <b>2915</b>	Voks Bulletin	undated
b. 166, f. 2916	A Walk in Alabama. Guy Endore	1965 April 6
b. <b>166</b> , f. <b>2917</b>	Way Catholic Viewpoints	1967 April
b. <b>166</b> , f. 2918	Wilderness Report	1969 September 15
b. <b>166</b> , f. <b>2919</b>	Win Magazine	1970 May 1
b. <b>166</b> , f. <b>2920</b>	Women's Songbook	1971
b. 166, f. 2921-2922	World Marxist Review	1969-1970
b. 166, f. 2923-2926	Unidentified printed materials	undated

	Untitled print by Anton Refreiger Stored in: <u>Untitled print by Anton Refreiger (Series VI)</u> .	undated
b. 167, f. 2927-2942	Ephemera Also stored in <u>Ephemera (Series VI)</u>	1948-1966
b. 168, f. 2943-2951	Ephemera Also stored in <u>Ephemera (Series VI)</u> .	1967-1975
b. 169, f. 2952-2955	Ephemera Also stored in <u>Ephemera (Series VI)</u>	undated
b. 170, f. 2956-2965	Newspaper Clippings Also stored in <u>Newspaper clippings (Series VI)</u>	1927-1974, undated
b. <b>170</b> , f. <b>2966</b>	Postcards	undated
	Scrapbook containing pages and clippings from <i>The Daily Worker</i> and other clippings Stored in: <u>Series VI</u> .	circa 1951-1954
	This item is restricted due to its fragile nature. Please consult curator for access.	
	Scrapbook containing loose clippings and printed material of reviews on Lowenfels's work (Series VI) Stored in: <u>Scrapbook containing loose clippings and other materials, mostly</u> <u>reviews of works by Lowenfels</u> .	1960-1961

# Oversize, 1946-1975

1 linear foot (10 boxes)

b. 171, f. 2967	Guthrie, Woody (Series I)	circa 1954
b. 172, f. 2968-2971	"American Voices," proofs (Series II)	circa 1953
b. 172, f. 2972	"An Artist Looks at the New Europe," newspaper clipping from The Worker	1948 January 18
b. 171, f. 2973	"The Ballad for Un-American Blues," with Lee Hays and Waldemar Hille (Series II)	1947
b. 171, f. 2974	"Billionaires with Bombs," The Worker (Series II)	1946 August 25
b. <b>171</b> , f. <b>2975</b>	"Constitution Day, 1951," The Worker (Series II)	1951 September 15
b. 171, f. 2976	"Earth Shall Smile," lyrics by Walter Lowenfels, music by Waldemar Hille (Series II)	undated
b. 171, f. 2977	"Epithalium," broadside (Series II)	undated
b. 171, f. 2978	"For the Freedom of Morton Sobell," with Waldemar Hille (Series II)	undated
b. 171, f. 2979	Found poems, printed material (Series II)	1972-1975
b. 171, f. 2980	"The Heiress Never Met the Miner," from <i>The New Yorker</i> (Series II)	1948
b. 171, f. 2981	"Is There Not a Cause," with Karol Fahnestock (Series II)	1960 March 23
b. <b>172,</b> f. <b>298</b> 2	<i>Poesie et Revolutions,</i> French translation by Francois Hugot, galley proofs (Series II)	undated
b. 172, f. 2982a	"The Prisoners," proofs (Series II)	circa 1954
b. 172, f. 2983	"A Steelworker Rates the Financial Page," The Worker (Series II)	1949
b. 172, f. 2984-2985	Walt Whitman's Civil War, galley proofs (Series II)	1960
b. 173, f. 2986-2988	Walt Whitman's Civil War, galley proofs (Series II)	1960
b. 171, f. 2989	Who Is Lenin? Americans Respond, printed material (Series II)	1970
b. 174, f. 2990	Baraka, Imamu Amiri and Larry Neal. Black Fire. Galley proofs (Series III)	circa 1968
b. 174, f. 2991	Chandra, G. S. Sharat. "Bangla(waterpipe)Desh" (Series III)	1974 June
b. 174, f. 2992	Harmon, William. Wesleyan, galley proof (Series III)	1971
b. 174, f. 2993	Vallejo, Cesar. Translations by Nan Braymer and Lillian Lowenfels (Series III)	undated
b. 171, f. 2994	Lowenfels, Walter (Series IV)	1957, undated
b. 171, f. 2995	Moscow trip photographs (Series IV)	1964
b. 171, f. 2996	Diploma of Lillian Lowenfels from University of Pennsylvania (Series V)	1947
b. 175, f. 2997-2998	Drawings by Ernö Metzner for <i>Kameradschaft</i> . (Series V)	undated

#### Oversize

b. 176, f. 2999	Afro-American Affairs (Series VI)	1970 November 17
b. <b>176</b> , f. <b>3000</b>	Akwesasne Notes (Series VI)	1971 December
b. 176, f. 3001	American Report (Series VI)	1971 March 19
b. 176, f. 3002	Berkeley: A Journal of Modern Culture(Series VI)	undated
b. 176, f. 3003	Black News (Series VI)	1970 March
b. 176, f. 3004	The Bond (Series VI)	1970 January 15
b. <b>176,</b> f. <b>3005</b>	Book Week (Series VI)	1964 November 8
b. <b>176</b> , f. 3006	The Catholic Radical (Series VI)	1968 October 4
b. 176, f. 3007	Catholic Worker (Series VI)	1969 February
b. <b>176</b> , f. 3008	The Crusader (Series VI)	1952 May 31
b. <b>176,</b> f. <b>3009</b>	Daily Worker (Series VI)	1973 November 23
b. 176, f. 3010	El Grito (Series VI)	1973 April
b. 176, f. 3011	France Nouvelle (Series VI)	1974 November
b. 176, f. 3012	Information International(Series VI)	1968
b. 176, f. 3013-3015	Interracial Books for Children (Series VI)	1971-1972
b. 176, f. 3016	IVE News(Series VI)	1957 April 17
b. 177, f. 3017-3026	Les Lettres Françaises(Series VI)	1953-1971, undated
b. 177, f. 3027	Martin Sostre: Report From Prison, Affidavit (Series VI)	1972
b. 177, f. 3028	The Militant(Series VI)	1973 October 19
b. 178, f. 3029	National Guardian (Series VI)	1968 January 20
b. 178, f. 3030-3031	Nickel Review(Series VI)	1970
b. 178, f. 3032	People's World (Series VI)	1957 October 12
b. <b>178</b> , f. 3033	The Vindicator (Series VI)	1971 November 19
b. 179, f. 3034	Untitled print by Anton Refreiger (Series VI)	undated
b. 179, f. 3035	Ephemera (Series VI)	1968
b. 179, f. 3036-3042	Newspaper clippings (Series VI)	1927-1975, undated

b. 180, f.Scrapbook containing loose clippings and other materials, mostly reviews of1960-19613043-3046works by Lowenfels

# Restricted Fragile Materials, 1920s-1970s

0.21 linear feet (1 box) Restricted fragile material. Consult Access Services for further information.

b. 181, f. 3047	Series I	undated
b. 181, f. 3048-3049	Series V	1976
b. 181, f. 3050-3052	Series VI	1920s-1970s, undated

## Restricted Fragile Materials Oversize, 1920s-1970s

0.25 linear feet (2 boxes) Restricted fragile material. Consult Access Services for further information.

b. 182, f. 3053	Series II	undated
b. 182, f. 3054-3057	Series VI	1920s-1970s, undated
b. 183, f. 3058	Series VI	1951-1954

## Selected Search Terms

The following terms have been used to index the description of this collection in the Library's online catalog. They are grouped by name of person or organization, by subject or location, and by occupation and listed alphabetically therein.

### Subjects

American poetry -- 20th Century Authors, American -- 20th Century Civil rights -- 20th Century Communism -- 20th Century Editors Journalists Journalists Journalists, American -- 20th Century Poets, American -- 20th Century Political persecution -- United States -- 20th Century Protest literature Protest movements -- United States -- 20th Century Social movements -- United States -- 20th Century

### Occupations

Authors Poets

### Names

Lowenfels, Walter, 1897-1976